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3

CHAIR TAVARES:

(Gavel.)

will the Planning meeting

2

please come to order.

3

We have in attendance this -- this afternoon our

4

Vice-Chair Danny Mateo, and Members Jo Anne

5

Johnson, Dain Kane, Mike Molina, Joe Pontanilla,

6

and our Council Chair Riki Hokama.

7
8

Good afternoon, everyone.

Mr. Carroll and Ms. Anderson are excused
for the -- for the time being.
From our staff, we have our Legal

9

10

Analyst David Raatz, our Committee Secretary

11

Jo-Ann Sato.
From the Administration, we have Deputy

12
13

Corporation Counsel James Giroux, Planning

14

Director Mike Foley, and Long Range Planning

15

Chief John Summers.
Today on our agenda, we have PC-I, which

16
17

lS

18

have PC-39, which is Maximum Building Height

19

Requirements.

20

to the definition of "height."

21
22

the Updates to the General Plan.

And PC-44, which is the amendment

And Ms. Anderson has arrived.
afternoon.

Good

Thank you for being here.

23

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

We also

Thank you.

All right.

We will first take

testimony on all of -- all of the issues at this
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1

time.

2

three minutes and a minute to conclude.

3

there is anyone who has a cell phone or pager or

4

any other little noisemaker, please put it to

5

the silent or off mode so that we can continue

6

our meeting with the least amount of

7

interruptions.
Okay.

8
9

10
11

12

For you who are testifying, you have
If

Our first testifier signed up is

DeGray Vanderbilt, and to be followed by Dwight
Nacua.

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.
MR. VANDERBILT:

Good afternoon, Madam Chair, and

13

Members of the Planning Committee.

14

DeGray Vanderbilt.

15

Molokai Planning Commission.

16

speaking on my -- on my own behalf on all three

17

issues, which seem to be related.

18

My name is

I am Vice Chairman of the
But I am here

I'd first like to speak on PC-45 (sic],

19

the amendment to the definition of "height."

20

your binder, you will notice in a letter

21

transmitted to you by Planning Director Mike

22

Foley that the Maui and Lanai Planning

23

Commissions approved the definition of "height"

24

as presented by the Planning Department.

25

But on Molokai, we had a little
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1

different take on it.

2

ordinance that you are looking at, that that

3

what we approved has not been included in the

4

ordinance at this time.

5

attention to the letter dated March 10th, 2006,

6

to the underlined wording on page 1.

7

confusing, and it really doesn't represent, I --

8

I think, what we approved.

9

And I noticed in the

And I might direct your

It's very

I think it could be corrected very

10

easily by saying, on the underlined portions,

11

"For structures within the projects that have

12

received site-plan approval in association with

13

a Special Management Area permit, Project

14

District II approval, or Planned Phase II

15

Development Phase II approval,

16

and then stop there and take out, from

17

"shall" -- take out "shall be used to determine

18

height, except for projects on Molokai."

19

finish grade ... "

And -- and put in there -- then you

20

start -- start with,

21

for a height determination upon approval of the

22

Molokai Planning Commission."

23

start of the sentence, you put on Molokai.

24

But that's basically what we said.

25

"Finish grade may be used

Or maybe at the

We

wanted the Planning Commission to have final say
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1

on any height determination where anything other

2

but the natural grade was used because we have

3

had a lot of people coming into our community

4

who haven't had much regard for people around

5

them, and they have just been building up and

6

doing things and really affecting and impacting

7

residents of Molokai that have been there for --

8

for quite a while, or even people that haven't

9

been there quite a while, but they have just

10

been taking advantage of certain situations,

11

which we are trying to correct right now.
So basically, that was my input on that,

12
13

Madam Chairman.

14

the Committee will consider the wording for

15

Molokai.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

And I am hopeful that the

Before you continue, any questions on

17

PC-44, which Mr. Vanderbilt just shared with us?

18

Mr. Vanderbilt, do you have that written

19

out somewhere?

20

MR. VANDERBILT:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

us,

Yeah,
Okay.

I -- I do.
If you could hand that In to

I think that would be very helpful.

23

MR. VANDERBILT:

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

MR. VANDERBILT:

I will.
Okay.

Thank you.

Now -- now I'd like to testify on
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1

PC-39, the maXlmum building height requirements,

2

Sand Hills, Wailuku.

3

You know,

I -- I came here to testify

4

because something just isn't right about this

5

whole thing.

6

in The Maui News that said that -- that

7

not going to mention who wrote it, but the

8

person talks about saying it really bothered me

9

that the residents in old-time neighborhoods

And I -- I -- there was a letter
I am

10

along Nakoa and Palama Drives got upset about

11

their views being obstruct -- obstructed by

12

upcoming subdivisions in Maui Lani.

13

should have griped about their concerns 25 years

14

ago, and it goes on and on.

15

First, they

And I will guarantee you -- I haven't

16

gone house to house in those neighborhoods, but

17

I'll bet you, they are old-time families, and

18

for somebody to just write off their quality of

19

life doesn't seem right.

20

this whole thing carne about.

And I don't know how

21

I did look in the file and -- and

22

saw the letter dated May 20 to Mayor Alan

23

Alan Arakawa from Joe Medeiros and the residents

24

of Nakoa Drive, and I read that quote carefully.

25

Joe -- Joe's dad happens to live on
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
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1

Molokai, Eddie Medeiros.

You all probably know

2

him.

3

I don't know Joe,

4

today, but -- so there's a little connection

5

there to Molokai.

6

But then,

I don't know if Eddie is here today or -so I don't know if he is here

I read -- that was May 20,

7

2005.

Then I read the letter where Mayor

8

Arakawa sent, 11 days later, to Val Peroff, who

9

is I guess the head of the development group

10

that's doing that -- I guess it's Maui's replica

11

of the Berlin wall right behind the residence

12

there.
And -- and he -- and in

13

in his

14

letter, the Mayor says,

15

Public Works in their review of the mass grading

16

permit that was approved did not consider the

17

impacts the finish grade would have relative to

18

zoning.

19

height in Title 19 would limit building heights

20

to 10 feet or lower on certain heights -- lots,

21

making some of those lots undevelopable."

22

"The Department of

The zoning definition of building

Well, they wouldn't be undevelopable if

23

you built them from the natural grade.

You

24

could do a normal size house.

25

about if you fill it, and then count the fill.

They are talking
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1

So they are saylng, we want to cut off

2

the ventilation, the quality of life for these

3

people who have lived there since the '50s,

4

probably, or '60s.

5

City went In.

6

because that's the 10,000 lot -- square foot

7

lots that affordable housing should be today, to

8

glve people a little room to grow.

9

I

can't remember when Dream

But that's -- I

like Dream City

But anyway, these people have been

10

there, and they are not in there speculating on

11

their homes.

12

with their neighbors, and it is a real

13

neighborhood.

14

is just unfortunate.

15

would be to side with the people on Nakoa Drive

16

and not the developer.

17

I

They are living there.

They live

And to allow this to happen is
And my recommendation

mean, if -- the developer will

18

probably sue the County if you don't side with

19

them, and the people on Nakoa Drive don't have

20

as deep pockets.

21

properties have been significantly decreased so

22

that some people can make a little bit more

23

money on the development and on speculating on

24

new homes in Maui Lani.

25

that's just wrong in my opinion.

But the value of their

And that's just
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2
3
4
5

6
7

10
So, anyway,

I -- that's just my input on

that issue.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Any questions for Mr. Vanderbilt on

this issue?
Okay.

Seeing none, go ahead and

continue with your testimony on 1.
MR. VANDERBILT:

Okay.

And I am a member of the

8

Molokai GPAC, and we had one meeting.

9

Director Foley could correct me.

Planning

I think it was

10

back in May, maybe April or some time.

11

that meeting, it came up

12

the potential of Molokai, and possibly Lanai,

13

combining the process into one process where we

14

would do our General Plan and our Community Plan

15

at one time.

16

But at

we were discussing

Because as we went through Bill 84, it

17

seemed to say that the two had to be consistent.

18

It left the door open to you could get very

19

detailed if you wanted to in the General Plan.

20

And on Molokai, there's really not going to be

21

much difference between the General Plan and the

22

Molokai -- and the Community Plan, except for

23

maybe some Community Plan designations, and I

24

can't foresee those changing a whole lot anyway.

25

So while we have everybody there, and
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1

the community participating, it was hopeful that

2

we could work on a document that would serve as

3

our General Plan and our Community Plan.

4

Because if we don't, we are going to have a

5

General Plan and then we are -- we are going to

6

have an old Community Plan that has to be

7

consistent with our General Plan.

But that's

8

not going to be reviewed for four,

five,

9

years based on where we are on the schedule of

10

or six

reVlew for our Community Plan.

11

So then we are going to be sitting there

12

with apples and oranges again, and it's going to

13

be confusing to our community.

14

confusing to anybody wishing to come there and

15

start a business or develop.

16

going to play havoc with our Community Planning

17

process, which Molokai takes great pride in.

18

So that was just a little input that

It's gOlng to be

And it's just

19

I -- I hope -- I don't know if that's been

20

presented to the Council, but if it is,

21

hope that you will seriously consider the merits

22

of such a proposal.

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

MR. VANDERBILT:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.
Thank you.
Thank you.
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1

Any questions for Mr. Vanderbilt?

2

If not, seeing none, thank you very

3

much.

4

MR. VANDERBILT:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

6
7

Thank you.
Okay.

Dwight Nacua, will be followed

by Lance Collins.
MR. NACUA:

Madam Chair, Committee Members, my name

8

is Dwight Nacua.

9

I want to address Item PC-39.

10

I live at 222 Nakoa Drive, and

I was here the last meeting I think you

11

people had, and then found out there was some

12

kind of involvement by the Mayor with the

13

Planning Department which allowed the developer

14

to proceed to heighten the lots below our

15

property, Joe's property, and Mrs. Goshi's

16

property.

17

I don't -- you know,

I don't know how

18

this all carne about.

According to him,

19

lesser of two evils, getting sued by the

20

developer, and as Mr. Vanderbilt says, we on

21

Nakoa Drive don't have the money to go after

22

these people.

23

legal issue,

24

of legal staffing to do these things.

25

don't,

It's a moral issue.

it was

If it is a

I am sure the County has some kind
If they

it's really a problem for the people who

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090 Fax: (808)524-2596

PC 6/19/06

13

1

live and have lived on that street since the

2

'50s, and in my case, the '60s.

3

I

just would recommend that when they

4

swear in some government officials, and they

5

corne to the end, they say,

"I swear to, maybe."

6

They got to take a stand.

You got to take a

7

stand because we got nothing.

8

have, and that's all we got.

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

10
11

Hold it.

Thank you.
Hold on, Mr. Nacua.

Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

12
13

Okay.

We got what we

Thank you, Chair.

Mr. Nacua, the gulch behind you -- you
have lived there since the '60s?

14

MR. NACUA:

'65.

15

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

When there's heavy ralns,

16

does that gulch provide a drainage way for

17

runoff?

18

MR. NACUA:

From our properties down, yes.

Since the

19

development went in, it stop -- starts at my

20

property.

21

explained last time.

22

and goes down.

23

It is a little swale that Joe

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Starts from my property,

I

just want to know about

24

pre-existing conditions.

That gulch acted as a

25

drainage way for the runoff from your property?
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1

MR. NACUA:

That's correct.

2

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And then was there any

3

other -- I don't know if you could determine

4

this, but was there any other runoff going

5

through that gulch?

6

previous to your property corning through the

7

gulch?

8
9

10
11

MR. NACUA:

Like did you notice water

Well, it comes down the hill, behind my

place, by where Joey guys and Mrs. Goshi's house
is.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And so when there's heavy

12

rains, is there a considerable amount of

13

water ...

14

MR. NACUA:

Yeah, it used to pond up down there.

And

15

the County had some kind of a tie-in down there

16

of some kind, out towards the front part.

17

when it

18

mosquitoes and stink and whatever because the

19

sewer, whatever tie-in was down there, would

20

back up, and we could smell it up at our

21

property.

But

it will rain heavily, it will be

22

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

23

drainage way?

24

MR. NACUA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

But it did function as a

That's what I understood it to be.
Thank you very much.
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1

MR. NACUA:

You are welcome.

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

If not, thank you very much, sir.

3
4

Any other questions for Mr. Nacua?

MR. NACUA:

Well, also, you have cattle down there,

5

too,

so I don't know who was raising the cattle,

6

but that's what they ...

7

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

8

MR. NACUA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Yeah, they had cattle in the gulch.

10

MR. NACUA:

11

CHAIR TAVARES:

12

MR. NACUA:

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

14
15

Cattle in the gulch?

Okay.

Thank you.

Yeah.
Thank you.

Not for long though.
All right.

Mr. Collins will be

followed by Mr. Mayer.
MR. COLLINS:

Good afternoon, Madam Chairwoman and

16

Members of the Planning Committee.

17

Lance Collins.

My name is

I am a resident of Kahului.

I come here today to speak on two

18
19

issues.

First, the updates to the General Plan

20

and,

21

requirements for the Sand Hills issue.

second, the maximum building height

The first issue updates the General

22
23

Plan.

I have been sort of following the GPAC,

24

the Maui GPAC process, and I attended their last

25

meeting, and I -- I guess there's some confusion
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1

because Bill 84 says that once the GPAC meets,

2

it has six months,

3

recommendations to the Maui Planning Commission.

4

So if we were to assume that the last meeting

5

was the beginning of those six months, that

6

means that their recommendations would have to

7

go to the Maui Planning Commission in December.

or 180 days, to submit its

8

However, during the meeting, after the

9

notice and everything, but during the meeting,

10

the meeting was rephrased as an orientation

11

workshop, although notice pursuant to Chapter 92

12

was given and testimony was received in the same

13

fashion.

14

an orientation workshop.

15

upsetting to a number of members who had flown

16

in from elsewhere to attend the first meeting.

17

And as the meeting progressed,

18

out that the reason why it was being re-termed

19

was because the Planning Department was not yet

20

ready to submit a document to the GPAC, which lS

21

fine.

22

extend that time, and I believe that the

23

Planning Department is going to ask for that

24

today.

25

The Planning staff referred to it as
Of course, it was

it turned

Bill 84 allows you folks by resolution to

I would ask that if you folks do that,
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1

to clear up any kind of ambiguities of whether

2

things are meetings or workshops or some other

3

grouplng.

4

saying,

5

months,

6

have it done by this day, that would be very

7

helpful.

If you folks could,

instead of just

"Oh , you have an additional three

"

if you folks could just say you have to

8

And if the GPAC cannot do it by that

9

day, then they need to come back and ask you

10

folks again.

Because I -- I was very, very

11

concerned as a citizen at that meeting that

12

terms were being manipulated and changed so that

13

they could -- so that the timeline could be

14

avoided, and I think the whole purpose of

15

putting that timeline in there was to get this

16

process working.

17

And so I ask if you folks do permit the

18

GPAC to have an extension of time that you give

19

an actual drop and not just three extra months

20

because from the way that it sounded at that

21

last meeting, it -- that, you know, three months

22

or six months or whatever could never start, and

23

I think it's very important to the people on

24

Maui that that happen quickly.
Also,

25

I -- there's an ambiguity because
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1

if you read all of the different statutes,

2

rules, and Charter provisions, there -- there's

3

a confusion about whether or not the GPAC needs

4

a chairperson.

5

the Maui County Code requires there to be a

6

chairperson and,

7

to be a chairperson.

8
9

I am of the opinion that both

if not, HRS 1-1 requires there

So far the GPAC has not appointed a
chairperson or voted on rules of order, and it's

10

very confusing during those meetings.

11

sort of just go on forever because there's no

12

one, sort of, in charge.

13

going to be sending a resolution to that body,

14

would also encourage you to encourage them to

15

appoint a chairperson as quickly as possible and

16

some kind of rules for functioning.

17
18

And if you folks are

So that's -- that's for Item No.1.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

19

Questions?

20

Ms. Anderson.

21

Things

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you, Chair.

22

Mr. Collins, thank you for coming.

23

On the agenda that you mentioned where

24

you went and it was a posted agenda and you

25

expected it to be a meeting, a normal meeting,
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
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1

and it turned into a workshop, do you recall if

2

the agenda said that it would be a workshop?

3

MR. COLLINS:

No, it said that it was going to be a

4

meeting.

5

of -- I guess when we got there,

6

terming it as a workshop, but there was

7

testimony, and as it said in the paper, the

8

Committee picked -- they voted on something.

9

They voted on the letter to send to you folks

10

And it was a meeting.

It just sort
it -- they were

and the Planning Commission and the Mayor.
I mean, they took action.

11

It was a

12

meeting.

13

they were going to be doing this letter.

14

It was noticed in the meeting that

So it just

I -- I think it got

15

confusing because they haven't adopted rules of

16

order, and I think that the problem with -- I

17

think the major problem is is that although

18

the -- the Community Plan Advisory Committees

19

need to appoint a chairperson and have rules of

20

order pursuant to the Charter, the GPACs are not

21

in the Charter, and so it ends up not being

22

required by the Charter to do it.

23

I think there's other areas of the Code and

24

State statute that require there to be a

25

chairperson and rules of order,

And although

it is not quite
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20

so clear.
And so they sort of have -- they have

2

3

been uSlng a facilitator, which is fine, except

4

they have to do a lot of work in a very short

5

period of time, and sometimes you just need to

6

have things have up-and-down votes and move on.

7

And so ...

8

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

MR. COLLINS:

10

Thank you.

Yeah.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Any other questions for Mr. Collins?

If not, thank you very much.

11

12

Okay.

MR. COLLINS:

Okay.

For Item No. 39, and I will make

13

this very brief, you know, I -- I read the

14

paper, and I -- I've looked briefly at the

15

correspondence, and I -- you know, my concern

16

lS -- is that County policy is being dictated by

17

fears of lawsuits.

18

full-time litigators up on the ninth floor that

19

do a wonderful job.

20

who they are by name.

21

And we do have several

I am sure all of you know
They do a wonderful job.

And I think that in the matter of

22

turning this Dream City neighborhood into a

23

nightmare,

24

cases where even if people are gOlng to sue the

25

County, it's probably better to have the County

I think this is one of those few
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1

just litigate it because I don't think that it

2

was clear one way or the other that somebody was

3

entitled to build a 40-foot dirt wall behind

4

people's houses.
And in those instances,

5

I think that it

6

would behoove County government to just allow

7

those to be litigated if there's some ambiguity,

8

although I think in this instance, there was

9

none.

I think that it was very clear that there

10

was no legal obligation to allow them to build a

11

50-foot

or fill in a 50-foot wall of dirt.
So that's -- that's all I have.

12
13

you.

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

15

Any further questions?

16

Mr. Kane.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

Thank

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Did you read what I read, that the Mayor

19

got legal advice from our Corporation Counsel

20

saying that it was okay on his making an

21

administrative policy decision?

22

MR. COLLINS:

I didn't read any written thing from

23

Corp. Counsel, but I -- I have been following it

24

in the paper and in some other discussions with

25

County officials.

And you know,

I -- I don't
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1

even know what an administrative decision by the

2

Mayor is.

3

Charter.

4

I couldn't find it in the County

And you know,

I understand there may

5

have been confusion about dates and times and

6

stuff, but I think, sort of, a more thorough

7

inquiry or searching, you know, discussion into

8

what exactly was what,

9

come out that it was clearly not required.

10

I think it would have

And you know, people sue all the time,

11

and they have absolutely no claim to do it.

12

I think this is one of those instances that if

13

there was an ambiguity, the County still should

14

have let it go to litigation because I don't

15

think it's very fair to, you know, the people

16

that live here that suddenly there's these

17

50-foot walls of dirt behind their house.

18

And

I would be very upset if that -- if my

19

house in Kahului had a 50-foot, you know,

20

mountain of dirt behind it.

21

understand.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

So,

I mean, I can

Thank you, Chair.

Thank you.

24

Any further questions for Mr. Collins?

25

If not, thank you very much.
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1

MR. COLLINS:

Thank you.

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

Take care.

Last person signed up to testify is

3

Dick Mayer.

4

like to testify, please come forward and fill

5

out one of our testimony forms.
Go ahead, Mr. Mayer.

6
7

MR. MAYER:

10

Thank you, Chairperson.
My name is Dick Mayer.

8
9

If there's anyone else who would

I want to

testify on the first item on your agenda, on the
General Plan.
I am not going to give any long

11
12

testimony about it.

I

just want to say that I

13

am available if you have questions since I was

14

the person who introduced the resolution or the

15

letter, actually -- not a resolution -- the

16

letter that was introduced to the General Plan

17

Committee last week, and it was passed by the

18

group.
If you have questions on it at some

19

20

point

I particularly would be interested to

21

hear how Mr. Foley comments on it and talks

22

about that because it was an important item that

23

was done by the group, and it was -- it's a

24

letter that will be sent to you at some point

25

and to the Land Use Commission and the Planning
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1

Commission and the Mayor, and expresses at least

2

the sentiment of the folks assembled that day.

3

I don't want to comment any further.
I am not representing the GPAC today,

4

and there are other Members of the GPAC

5

but

6

who are here today who had different opinions.

7

So I

8

unanimous thing, by any means.

9

just want to let you know that it was not a

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

10

Any questions for Mr. Mayer?

11

Ms. Anderson.

12

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Mr. Mayer, thanks for being

13

here.

14

officially duly appointed and confirmed by the

15

Council, and you are an official body.

16

officers of the County.

17

send this letter to the Council.

18

You guys are an official body.

MR. MAYER:

20

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

You guys have voted to

I have.
Could you please provide it

for us?

22

MR. MAYER:

23

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

24

MR. MAYER:

25

You are

Do you have a copy of it?

19

21

You are

I will do that.
Thank you.

And I would like to have Mr. Foley also

make it available to the Commission as well.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I understand it's being held

2

up in Corp. Counsel.

3

and ...

4
5

MR. MAYER:

Okay.

Under what authority

It even reflects back on what

Mr. Collins said a minute or two ago.
We were told that that was going to be

6

7

our first meeting, and it was that intention

8

that the letter was prepared and put on the

9

agenda, asked to be put on the agenda.

10

When the agenda came out for the meeting

11

that was mailed to us -- I think Mr. Collins may

12

have misspoken -- I don't think it was the first

13

meeting.

14

listed as a workshop on the thing; hence, part

15

of the confusion.

16

did discuss it.

17

workshop.

18

I think it was an orientation.

It was

But the group did meet.

We

We did vote on it at this

And largely, I -- my feeling, this is

19

my -- my feeling.

I can't speak for all the

20

other members on the GPAC.

21

saying is that we will take time to do the job.

22

We, hopefully, as a GPAC and the Planning

23

Commission and the Council will look at the

24

General Plan and do a good job in preparing a

25

community -- General Plan for the County.

What we were really
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But what we are hoping for,

1

those who

2

voted and think in favor of the resolution, was

3

that not -- that big projects not get approved

4

because they may make redundant or obsolete,

5

should say, make obsolete the plan that will

6

eventually be developed.

7

projects develop, the infrastructure

8

assumptions, the roads, the other things that we

9

will be planning for,

10
11

I

If so many big

it will be an obsolete

plan.
So we are hoping that there's a delay.

12

Let's do the plan right.

13

the -- because, as the Planning Department told

14

us, there are already 20,000 units plus that

15

have already been committed on the island.

16

some of those areas, like West Maui,

17

already committed, and the infrastructure

18

perhaps lS not ready for those units.

19

Let's -- let's stop

And

7,400 units

So rather than approve more and more

20

units, we said, in the resolution at least, that

21

let's hold back,

22

take a good assessment.

23

let's stop for a while, and

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

My question, Mr. Mayer,

24

was -- thank you for that.

But my question was

25

under whose authority was the letter sent to
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1

Corporation Counsel to determine the legality of

2

it?

3

MR. MAYER:

I don't know who sent it.

Our group

4

passed that Wednesday evening a week and a half

5

ago now, and we thought or at least I thought it

6

would then directly go to each of the things.

7

There was a second part of the

8

resolution, or a second resolution, actually,

9

that was adopted that night, or motion, and that

10

was that those people who did not agree with

11

the -- with the letter should be able to send

12

comments in why they disagreed or what they

13

felt.

14

comments sent back to the Planning Department.

Those -- apparently, there were some

So it was not only the letter itself,

15
16

but the comments by those who had other opinions

17

that has not been forwarded on to you folks yet.

18
19
20

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And were those sent to the

Corporation Counsel?
MR. MAYER:

I have no idea what transpired within

21

the -- it was

22

Department, the Director and others, who are

23

managing that, and the Corporation Counsel.

24

can ask them.

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I presume it was the Planning

All right.

You

Thank you very
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much, Mr. Mayer.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Any further questions?

Mr. Molina.

3
4

Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Good afternoon, Mr. Mayer.

5

Your letter

6

of which you are talking about at this last

7

meeting -- Madam Chair, and if I'm -- go beyond

8

the parameters of what's on our agenda, please,

9

you know, let me know, and I will stop.
How was it -- first of all, do you have

10
11

a copy of that agenda for that particular

12

meeting?

13

the agenda?

14

to Sunshine Law concerns because if the public

15

was not properly noticed about this proposed

16

letter, and action was taken, there could be

17

some -- there's a lot of concerns about that.

18

Can you tell us how it was noticed on the

19

agenda?

20

MR. MAYER:

And how was your letter presented on
And I ask this question in relation

It was noted by the title, as it lists on

21

the agenda, under the title that went out on the

22

letter itself, and the title was Approval of

23

Development

24

the Updated General Plan.

25

Developments Prior to Adoption of

It was listed, and I think Mr. Foley is
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1

handing you a copy, perhaps, of the agenda that

2

day.

3

item on that list of items.

And I think it was the third or fourth

So I had sent it In, and that's what we

4

5

were told to do, send things in to the

6

Department to be put on the agenda.

7

on the agenda, and I got a copy in the mail of

8

this item that was mailed out to all the Members

9

of the GPAC that night.

It was put

I don't know what other

10

distribution the Department did in compliance

11

with Sunshine Law that I haven't been -- but

12

there were many people there, and I think some

13

of them knew that it was going to be on the

14

agenda.

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

Thank you, Madam Chair.

16
17

Okay.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Mr. Molina, we will -- we will have

18

the Planning Department go over what the agenda

19

was and how it was posted when we get to the

20

discussion part.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Mr. Kane.
Thank you, Madam Chair.

24

Thank you, Mr. Mayer, for being here.

25

Your impression as a member of this
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group lS that this was an official meeting?
MR. MAYER:

We had been told at the previous meeting

3

that the orientation sessions were over and that

4

this would be the first meeting.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

Therefore, you folks felt

6

it was appropriate to take an official action at

7

this official first meeting?

8
9
10

MR. MAYER:

We thought -- I -- I thought so, when I

submitted the item to be on the agenda, that it
would be our first official meeting.
Subsequently, though, when the agenda

11
12

went out, and Mr. Foley -- I am not sure who has

13

a copy of it there.

14

wording as to what it was titled.

You can get the exact

15

When we carne to the meeting,

16

most people thought that would be our first

17

official meeting.

18

in Washington D.C., knowing it was the first

19

meeting,

20

thinking that that was our first meeting.

21

there was definitely a thought at that point.

22

I think

One of the members, who was

flew back particularly to be there and

On the agenda, though,

So

it was listed

23

under workshop.

It was not listed as part of a

24

meet -- quote/unquote meeting agenda, but rather

25

as a workshop agenda.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I am sorry,

I wasn't at that

2

meeting.

3

request of the body to make a determination

4

whether or not that was an official meeting or

5

not,

6

what was on an agenda and discussed?

7

So my question would be was there a

I mean, as far as what was posted versus

MR. MAYER:

No.

We

we -- we -- I don't think -- I

8

think by the time we got there and came to

9

action, we recognized, and I think we were told

10

early on, this is not your first official

11

meeting, but, rather, this is a continuation

12

orientation session.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And in light of that,

I guess

14

because you folks seem to have taken an official

15

action by passing a resolution for the letters,

16

for the letter to be sent, is that something

17

that is being looked at as far as the

18

appropriateness of taking an official action in

19

an unofficial meeting?

20

MR. MAYER:

A question was asked during the meeting

21

to the Corporation Counsel, who is sitting here,

22

and you can ask him further on that, whether

23

this is legal.

24

have a complete answer, but then he said,

25

you can always send a letter.

And he -- he -- first,
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1

legal.

You can send a letter."

So it was after

2

that discussion that we then went ahead and took

3

a vote.
Now, it was not a resolution.

4

And we --

5

we had -- we did not take any action to stop it

6

or start it; rather, the letter merely asks you

7

to take action.

8

per se.

9

we want to send a letter.

10

The only action that we took was that

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

Thank you very much.

Thank you, Chair.

11

12

So it was not we taking action,

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

13

Any further questions for Mr. Mayer?

14

All right.

15

Seeing none, thank you,

Mr. Mayer.

16

MR. MAYER:

Thank you, all.

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

MR. SMITH:

Our next testifier is Jim Smith.

Chairperson Tavares, Members of the

19

Planning Committee, my name is Jim Smith.

And I

20

am saddened by what is happening with our

21

planning process.

22

years.

23

our General Plan was adopted during the

24

Administration of Mayor Tavares, and that he was

25

under a similar obligation to within ten years

I have participated for many

I was reading over the record and how
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1

bring up amendments to the existing General Plan

2

that needed to be or not needed to be, and he

3

complied with that.

He did that.

And I have participated as a member of a

4
5

Citizen Advisory Committee, and we did it.

6

Empaneled in '92, done in '94, it was done.
What has happened?

7

8

complex?

9

nobody can do it?

10

Is

is it so

Is it so difficult to understand that
Wrong.

What it seems to me to be happening is

11

that there's a great disrespect by the Planning

12

Director for the process,

13

for the system.

We had a CAC in Haiku that had

14

developers; it had newcomers; it had everything;

15

some may say radicals, strong-thinking people.

16

We elected a Chair.

17

adopted rules.

18

The underlying rule, unspoken, was respect, as

19

it is in this Chamber, as it should be, because

20

this is a political system.

21

respect, there's no politics; there's only rage.

22

There's only do what you want when you want,

23

when you think.

24
25

The first meeting, we

And we respected each other.

And if you don't

And I -- and it's being so abused by
this Director.

What is an official body doing
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1

at an unofficial meeting, and taking an

2

unofficial act that requires a vote?

3

ludicrous.

4

you are out the window.

5

order.

6

re -- proceed with respect.

It's

If you buy into the first idiocy,
There must be rules of

There must be a Chair.

And you must

Now, the fundamental is that the

7

8

Planning Director has failed to provide a draft

9

plan to the Citizen Advisory Committee.

They

10

cannot function without the draft plan.

There's

11

no telling when it will be.

12

acceptance of the responsibility of providing

13

that plan.

14

There's no

There's a blame game going on.

There's an insult -- these people are

15

professionals.

16

children.

17

do you need, developer, who's been making

18

millions and millions planning?

19

it's -- it's condescending, and it impedes our

20

planning process.

21

They are being treated like

Orientations?

How many orientations

It's so --

The idea that you should lssue a letter

22

requesting a moratorium based on fear obfuscates

23

your function, which is to plan.

24

MR. RAATZ:

Three minutes.

15

MR
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1

at an unofficial meeting, and taking an

2

unofficial act that requires a vote?

3

ludicrous.

4

you are out the window.

5

order.

6

re -- proceed with respect.

It's

If you buy into the first idiocy,
There must be rules of

There must be a Chair.

And you must

NOw, the fundamental lS that the

7

8

Planning Director has failed to provide a draft

9

plan to the Citizen Advisory Committee.

They

10

cannot function without the draft plan.

There's

11

no telling when it will be.

12

acceptance of the responsibility of providing

13

that plan.

14

There's no

There's a blame game going on.

There's an insult -- these people are

15

professionals.

They are being treated like

16

children.

17

do you need, developer, who's been making

18

millions and millions planning?

19

it's -- it's condescending, and it impedes our

20

planning process.

Orientations?

How many orientations

It's so --

The idea that you should lssue a letter

21
22

requesting a moratorium based on fear obfuscates

23

your function, which is to plan.

24

MR. RAATZ:

Three minutes.

25

MR. SMITH:

And that's what's happening.
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It's an election year.

1

Nobody wants

2

responsibility or the consequences from the

3

Planning Department.

4

happen.

And that's what's going to

And if I were to ask you not -- do not

5
6

grant an extension.

It's improperly before you.

7

If the Committee wants an extension -- which we

8

did as a CAC, we got -- let the Committee ask

9

you.

Don't let the Director ask you because you

10

are giving to him, affirming some ob -- obtuse

11

idea that he now controls the CAC.

12

By his own admission, hasn't even been

13

officially empaneled, according to him.

14

guys empaneled it when you adopted the

15

resolution.

16

Director an extension so that he won't be held

17

accountable or responsible or have a consequence

18

for his machinations is ludicrous.

19
20

You

And to proceed and give them -- the

Thank you for your time.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

21

Any questions for Mr. Smith?

22

Ms. Anderson.

23

He doesn't.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

24

Thank you, Mr. Smith, for being here.

25

You are obviously very familiar with the
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1

County Code regarding the General Plan Advisory

2

Committee make-up and their function.

3

say that it would be a more appropriate way to

4

deal with this need for additional time to allow

5

the process to go forward as it is now, and

6

then, on the other end of it, if the GPAC needs

7

additional time for them to then send a letter

8

of request to the Council asking for an

9

extension?

10
11

Would you

Would that be the more appropriate

way to do it?
MR. SMITH:

Member Anderson, that would -- that would

be totally appropriate.

13

the Committee has to act as a Committee.

14

have to confront the issues that they are

15

presented with or that once they get the draft,

16

they apply their -- and they decide whether or

17

not they need an extension.

18

even gotten a draft, and it doesn't look like

19

they are going to get a draft for a long, long

20

time.

21

process, incredibly obstructing it.

22

You see, the

the --

12

They

And they haven't

And that's really obstructing the

And the only way,

I think, that an

23

extension should be granted is if it comes to

24

you from a Committee that's functioning and

25

recognizes it won't be able to do its job within
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the statutory time.
Now, it's not them that are doing this.

2
3

It lS the Planning Director who won't be able to

4

do his job and hasn't done his job.

5

what you put in Bill 84 lS what a professional

6

planner does.

7

in language, but they are supposed to do that

8

without being told what to do because they are

9

professional.

It's his skill.

Most of

And you put it

They are skilled at it.

So to -- to me, it's -- it's been

10
11

it's been a problem, and I tell you that you

12

shouldn't pamper any more this Planning

13

Director.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you, Mr. Smith.

Any other questions for Mr. Smith?

16

If not, thank you.

17

Is there anyone else who wishes to corne

18

forward to offer some testimony on any of the

19

items listed on today's agenda?
Okay.

20

Seeing no one rising to the

21

occasion, we will close public testimony with no

22

objection.

23

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

25

you.

Okay.

Testimony is closed.
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..

. END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY .

CHAIR TAVARES:

..

Members, proceeding with our agenda,

3

the first item is PC-I, Updates to the General

4

Plan.

5
6

ITEM NO.1:

RE:

UPDATES TO THE GENERAL PLAN

7

8
9

CHAIR TAVARES:

At this time,

I would like to have

opening comments by the Planning Director, if

10

you would, please, Mr. Foley.

11

also like opening comments from Corporation

12

Counsel.

13
14

MR. FOLEY:

And then I would

Thank you, Madam Chair, and good

afternoon, Members of the Committee.
This is our quarterly update the -- the

15
16

Council has had updates from the Planning

17

Department on several previous occasions, and

18

this is our -- our regular opportunity to give

19

you a progress report.
First of all, we have had nine

20
21

orientation meetings: two on Lanai, two on

22

Molokai, and five on Maui.

23

was previously discussed, the June 7th meeting,

24

was described in big, bold, black letters as an

25

orientation workshop, so I don't know how it

And the meeting that

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters,
Ofc:

(808) 524-2090

Fax:

Inc.

(808) 524-2596

PC 6/19/06

1

39

could have been confused as anything else.

2

At the previous meeting, we had said
that we thought that we were going to be

3

that

4

able to start with the official meetings ln

5

June, and as it turned out, we didn't

6

didn't get to one item on the agenda, a large

7

item on that agenda, so it was necessary to have

8

a fifth orientation meeting, instead of ending

9

with four.

And so we -- we did advertise and

10

publish this agenda saying that it was an

11

orientation meeting.

12

we

And we also, at Mr. Mayer's request, put

13

this item on the agenda which reads Resolution

14

Related to the Approval of Developments Prior to

15

the Adoption of the Updated General Plan, and in

16

parenthesis, it says, Requested by GPAC Member

17

Dick Mayer.

18

So we knew that item was on the agenda,

19

and we -- we published the agenda as -- as we

20

normally do.

21

The

the reason that we had

22

recommended that the -- the General Plan

23

Advisory Committee in all three islands not

24

have -- not have a Chairman was that we -- we

25

are under contract and are legally bound with a
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1

meeting facilitator.

2

beginning of this process, with the Council's

3

knowledge, that we were hiring a meeting

4

facilitator, who is helping us to organize the

5

meetings and keep them on schedule.

6

doing an excellent job.

7

It was decided at the

And she is

We have no objection to their -- to the

8

GPAC choosing a Chairman and a Vice Chairman

9

once they start their -- their regular official

10
11

meetings.
And that's a change in our position.

We

12

have become convinced by arguments by a couple

13

of the GPAC Members that it would be a good idea

14

to have a Chair.

15

We don't agree with the idea that they

16

needed one during the orientation sessions, and

17

I think the meeting facilitator did exactly what

18

she was supposed to.

19

that we had nine well-organized, smooth

20

meetings, and one that was a bit of a

21

derailment, the last one.

22

And I guess I would add

I also wanted to -- to mention that we

23

do agree with Mr. Collins that the GPAC,

24

especially the Maui GPAC, which has 25 Members,

25

adopt rules, and it probably would just be
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1

Robert's Rules of Order.

2

problem with that.

And with the exception of

3

that last meeting,

I don't think anybody would

4

feel that we had any problems with the

5

organization and control of the previous eight

6

meetings.

7

We don't have a

There were a couple of other items that

8

we wanted to bring to the Council's attention.

9

I am going let the Corp. Counsel -- James,

10

incidentally, in addition to being the Corp.

11

Counsel for this Committee, is also the Corp.

12

Counsel for our three General Plan Advisory

13

Committees.

14

meetings.

15

And

So that's why he's at those
And -- and he does advise us.
and he took the resolution or

16

letter that was discussed earlier by DeGray and

17

by Dick Mayer -- I guess by Dick, not by DeGray.

18

He took that letter because he's the -- he's the

19

Corp. Counsel for the General Plan Advisory

20

Committee, and I will let him address whether or

21

not there's any problem procedurally with that

22

letter from the Maui General Plan Advisory

23

Committee to the Council and Planning Commission

24

and State Land Use Commission, and Mayor.

25

One of the other items that we wanted to
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1

discuss with you today was the issue that DeGray

2

Vanderbilt already described, and that 1S that

3

from the beginning of this process, we have

4

we have wondered whether or not it would be

5

possible to combine the Lanai Island Plan and

6

the Lanai Community Plan, and also to combine

7

the Molokai Island Plan with the Molokai

8

Community Plan.

9

And this subject was broached at those

10

orientation sessions that we had on Lanai and

11

Molokai, and there seemed to be general

12

agreement by those Advisory Committees that we

13

should explore this idea.

14

it probably 70 or 80 percent of the way, and we

15

think so far that it probably is a very good

16

idea not to have two different plans but to have

17

the Molokai Island Plan also be the Community

18

Plan, and the same for Lanai.

19

And we have explored

We -- we need to do just a little bit

20

more research to make sure there isn't something

21

we are missing, but -- but it does seem to be a

22

good idea.

23

and it would also speed up the process.

24

wanted to mention that to you today.

25

It would eliminate some duplication,
So we

We talked about it a little bit before
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1

Bill 84 was approved, but we didn't talk about

2

it in any detail, and now we want to have it

3

more seriously considered.

4

would just like to find out if there are any

5

any serious reactions or reservations that

6

Council Members have to our exploring that

7

that possibility.

8

So I guess today we

The -- the other item that we wanted to

9

address before the Council today -- sorry, the

10

Planning Committee, is the -- lS the schedule.

11

And it was our intention to start the schedule

12

with the July 8th meeting, which is the next

13

scheduled meeting after the Walk Story event

14

this Saturday.

15

Story event this Saturday with the Focus Maui

16

Nui group at lao School, and that will be going

17

on basically all morning,

18

But the next regular meeting, the first meeting

19

was to be -- was to be July 8th.

20

We have -- we do have a Walk

into the afternoon.

And at the meeting, at the infamous

21

June 7th meeting of the Maui General Plan

22

Advisory Committee, we discussed with the

23

Advisory Committee whether or not it was

24

appropriate or necessary to get more public

25

input before we submitted the plan to the
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1

the Advisory Committee for their reVlew.

2

frankly, the Committee was split.

3

And

Some Members of the General Plan

4

Advisory Committee felt that we should go out

5

and have meetings at this time with the

6

community associations and with other groups In

7

the community, and others felt that we have done

8

enough of that and that we should proceed

9

posthaste to get into the thick of the issues on

10

the General Plan, and that because we will also,

11

of course, be having public hearings before the

12

Planning Commission and the

and the Council.

13

So we talked to the

the General Plan

14

Advisory Committee about whether they wanted to

15

be involved in more citizen participation at

16

this time or whether they wanted us to go have a

17

bunch of additional meetings with community

18

associations, etc., and have them take a break.

19

And their -- their desire was to be involved in

20

any additional community input, if there is to

21

be additional community input.

22

And -- and so we said basically at that

23

point that we were coming to the Council and we

24

would discuss that with the Council and see

25

whether the Council felt that it was appropriate
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1

to get additional community input or whether we

2

should just delve into the issues at the -- at

3

the next meeting.

4

Between that meeting of June 7th and --

5

and today, we have had some conversations with

6

Corp. Counsel about the schedule, and about what

7

triggers the first official meeting of the -- of

8

the General Plan Advisory Committee, and -- and

9

what the sequence of events is as specified in

10

Bill 84.
And I -- at this point,

11

I would like to

12

ask John Summers, who is the Division Chief in

13

charge of Long Range Planning, to add any

14

comments to what I have said, and then we also

15

would like our Corp. Counsel, James Giroux, to

16

address particularly the schedule.

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

MR. SUMMERS:

19

Mr. Summers.
Thank you, Committee Chair Tavares and

Members of this Committee and the public.

20

As Mike had mentioned, we had programmed

21

and developed a schedule for the project, and as

22

you will recall, we had broken that project up

23

into two different phases.

24

over the past year that the program project

25

include a first phase that would include the

We had communicated
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1

Countywide policy plan, and a second phase that

2

would include the Maui Island Plan.

3

the project would include the development of the

4

Molokai and Lanai Island Plans.

5

Phase II of

We consulted with the Budget Committee

6

during the recent deliberation over the '07

7

Budget, and we want to thank you for including

8

funding to do Molokai and Lanai this Fiscal

9

Year, beginning July 1.

10

We felt that this was a very efficient,

11

practical, effective approach to the project.

12

It would allow us to give the proper attention

13

that both Lanai and Molokai need, and to do the

14

same for Maui.

15

support of that process as noted by the

16

allocation of funding In the '07 Budget.

17

So we want to thank you for the

But recently, we were notified that

18

Bill 84 may preclude us from using that

19

approach; that rather than a two-phase process,

20

we have to use a one-phase process and that the

21

Molokai, Lanai, and Maui Island Plans all need

22

to be done concurrently and transmitted

23

simultaneously to the three GPACs.

24
25

I don't want to get into a detailed
deliberation of that.

I think that's a better
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1

venue for our attorney.

2

that, you know, this lS a very complicated,

3

fast-moving project.

4

You have all been in the trenches on projects

5

like this.

6

and -- and, you know, we are reprogramming

7

accordingly.

8
9

But I would like to say

I mean, that's a given.

I have worked with a number of you,

But I would like to say that we are
committed to moving forward.

Public

10

participation is something that we feel is very

11

important.

12

alternatives with the Maui GPAC at the June 7th

13

meeting about doing that.

14

our first major event on the 24th at lao School,

15

and we will have additional subsequent events

16

similar to that.

We discussed a lot of different

We are kicking off

17

But I think James should be provided an

18

opportunity to discuss this processing schedule

19

that we are now working with.

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

Mr. Giroux.

21
22

23

Thank you.

MR. GIROUX:

Thank you, Chair.
I really don't know where to start, so I

24

have written my own agenda.

I have been

25

misquoted and -- and tweaked through this whole
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1

situation, so I want to start from the top, as

2

far as if this mic is working.

3

First of all, at that meeting,

I do have

4

a copy of the agenda, and what I want to really

5

emphasize is that Corp. Counsel right now is

6

is looking at the actions that were taken at the

7

GPAC, and we are trying to contact OIP to make

8

sure that whatever action was taken that night

9

does not violate the Sunshine Law.

As far as

10

that letter being in our office, that's where it

11

is right now.

12

clarification from OIP to see, if -- if we allow

13

that to go forward,

14

violation.

15

And I am trying to get

if there would be any

Looking at the agenda, it was listed as

16

an orientation workshop.

17

6, it does not list anything about action.

18

that's what concerned me about allowing that

19

letter to go through.

20

Looking at Items 5 and
And

That night, I was asked to comment

21

whether or not the GPAC had the jurisdiction or

22

the power to -- to send letters.

23

were about, whether or not they were going to

24

write letters, that wasn't really within their

25

mandate as far as what they were asked to do.

My comments
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1

They are asked to reVlew the Director's plan,

2

make proposed revisions, and send it back to the

3

Director.

4

I did suggest that if they were going to

5

write a letter, they'd -- they'd better make

6

sure that a majority of the members there agreed

7

to what was In the letter.

8
9

As far as taking action,
agenda'd.

it was not

I was not asked to comment on that.

10

And -- and again,

11

that and reviewing to see if that action

12

conformed to the Sunshine Law.

13

right now we are looking at

The second matter, about organization,

14

from my experience from that meeting, it brought

15

to light the necessity of at least, before the

16

GPAC gets together and has its first official

17

meeting, if it's going to be agenda'd that way,

18

that one of the first items on the agenda should

19

be about organization.

20

not they are going to elect a Chair and what

21

rules of conduct that they will be following.

22

It should be whether or

As their counsel, it's very difficult to

23

advise a body that does not have a Chair.

24

me to try to advise the body through a

25

facilitator who is not a member of the GPAC,
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1

it's not feasible for me to do that.

2

prefer to have a chairperson, and for the GPAC

3

to decide how they want to structure, if they

4

want to have just one chairperson or a revolving

5

chairperson or something to that extent.

6

least have somebody that lS in charge of rules

7

of conduct, who can rule on matters of order and

8

that I can advise on those matters would be

9

greatly appreciated from our side.

10

The third matter,

I guess,

I would

But at

involves

11

whether or not the schedule that the Planning

12

Department lS putting forward lS going to meet

13

the criterias of 2.80B.

14

Of

one of my concerns lS what -- as

15

far as the timeline goes, what are we doing In

16

the context of trying to involve the general --

17

the GPAC with the production of the Director's

18

proposed changes?

19

am looking at 2.80B, and I see that by our first

20

meeting, we only have 180 days to get our job

21

done, the GPAC's job done,

22

GPAC very much time if that time is being taken

23

up by the Director's public meetings or the

24

Director's public input.

25

It concerns me because when I

As their attorney,

it doesn't leave the

I tend to see the
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1

need for a bifurcation in that because I don't

2

want to see my GPAC spending their time

3

producing a document instead of reviewing a

4

document.

5

As far as public involvement, 2

6

allows for the Director to do that, and it also

7

allows for the GPAC to do that, to hold public

8

meetings.

9

the two because with -- with the GPAC only

2.80B

But I don't like the commingling of

10

having 180 days, I don't -- I don't like the

11

fact that we are being held in the air and being

12

asked to guess when our first meeting is.

13

don't think it does the GPAC any favors.

I

14

My other concern regarding the -- the

15

timeline that we are looking at is that 2.80B

16

requlres what I see as three distinct parts of

17

the General Plan: a general policy, an Island

18

Plan, and a technical section.

19

My concern lS -- is that by leaving out

20

the Island Plan for Molokai and Lanai, the Maui

21

GPAC would not be getting a full document to

22

revlew.

23

Director can clarify this, is that we would be

24

violating the ability for a simultaneous

25

transmission of a document to all three of the

I think what would happen, unless the

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

PC 6/19/06

52

1

GPACs.

I think it's important that these --

2

this needs to be clarified.

3

nailed down because we need to know what the

4

content of this document is going to be if we

5

can meet the requirements of 2.80B and its

6

simultaneous transmission requirement.

7

If the three GPACs are getting

8

incomplete documents,

9

would benefit any of them.

It needs to be

I don't think that that
I don't think a Maui

10

GPAC reviewing a partial General Plan proposal

11

and then commenting on it and then later getting

12

a Molokai and Lanai Island Plan would benefit

13

Maui.

14

Lanai.

15

when we do have a requirement for a simultaneous

16

transmission.

17

I don't think it would benefit Molokai or
And I -- I would hate to see that happen

That raises the question, again, when

18

when does the 180 days start.

When we are

19

looking at the last meeting,

20

still looking at that and seeing that it was

21

agenda'd as an orientation workshop, and at this

22

point, because we haven't done a full analysis,

23

right now it is unclear whether or not the Maui

24

GPAC has had its first quote/unquote meeting in

25

accordance to 2.80B.

I -- I think we are
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So those are some of the concerns that

1

2

are in my office right now as far as looking at

3

how the GPAC is being run and what needs to be

4

done in order to make sure that we are following

5

the mandates of 2.80B.

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7
8

Thank you, Mr. Giroux.

Are there any questions for any of the
Administration representatives at this time?
Ms. Anderson, followed by Ms. Johnson.

9
10

Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

11

Thank you, Madam Chair.

If I could just go backwards, clarify

12

with Mr. Giroux.

13

a hard time determining when their first meeting

14

is; is that correct?

15
16
17

MR. GIROUX:

You are saying you are having

There's definitely been placed a

challenge on us to determine that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Well, it states pretty

18

clearly, within 180 days after its first

19

meeting, a Community Plan Advisory Committee

20

shall forward its

21

wrong section.

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

24
25

oh, shoots.

I am in the

2.80B.050.
Can you cite for me,

Mr. Giroux, the section ...
MR. SUMMERS:

It's 2.80B point ...
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It's at 2.80B.040, Section D.

It is at

2

the end of the General Plan Advisory Committee.

3

It is the last paragraph.

4

its first meeting, a General Plan Advisory

5

Committee shall forward its recommendations and

6

proposed revisions to the Director of Planning

7

unless the Council, by resolution, extends the

8

time within which to forward the recommendation.

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Within 180 days after

And so that's basically what

10

it says for the Community Plan, too.

11

doesn't give any distinction as to what kind

12

of -- what constitutes a meeting.

13

that they have met means they have had a

14

meeting, their first meeting.

15

MR. FOLEY:

Madam Chair, could I

And it

So, the fact

just comment that we

16

came to this Council, we came to this Planning

17

Committee, and asked very specifically to have

18

orientation workshops with all three General

19

Plan Advisory Committees.

20

time that we wanted to call them orientation

21

workshops so they would not constitute the

22

beginning of that 180 days.

23

that it was necessary because the General Plan

24

Advisory Committees had a -- had a tremendous

25

amount of information to digest, and -- and in

And we said at that

And we explained
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1

round numbers, half of the members are very

2

familiar with the planning process and half are

3

not.

4

And so we asked for your permlsslon to

5

have those orientation workshops and -- and we

6

were granted that permission.

7

back to this Planning Committee later, we not

8

only gave you progress reports on those

9

orientation workshops, we also explained that

And when we carne

10

the program had always been to do this project

11

in two phases.

12

all four islands, and then the -- and then the

13

second part of that first phase was to be the

14

Maui Island Plan.

15

First the policy document for

And then the second phase was to be

16

Molokai and Lanai, and that was reflected in

17

your budget action.

18

last several years were for the policy plan and

19

for Maui, and your budget approval a week or two

20

ago was for Molokai and Lanai.

21

Your budget approvals the

So we were under the impression that the

22

Planning Committee had endorsed this two-phase

23

schedule and also that you had remembered that

24

you gave us permission to have these orientation

25

workshops before we start the -- the official
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1

with the orientation seSSlons now.

2

know

3

correct the paper trail.

4

So,

I don't

I guess we could do it if you want to

But, you know, we are -- we are done

5

with the -- the workshops and now we -- we need

6

some direction from the Council about whether or

7

not additional public involvement is needed at

8

this particular time and -- and whether you want

9

us to just go ahead and -- and delve into the

10

issues with the General Plan Advisory Committee,

11

the three advisory committees.

12

We -- we also,

I have to say, were quite

13

surprised by this interpretation that all the

14

plans were required simultaneously because we

15

have repeatedly talked about this being in two

16

separate stages.

17

Plans and the policy plan all at the same time

18

and dumping them on the three General Plan

19

Advisory Committees certainly was not our plan,

20

and I don't think it says that In Bill 84.

21

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And doing the three Island

Mr. Foley, earlier on -- you

22

spoke first -- you said something about, and my

23

notes are not clear because I was trying to

24

follow the next person, but something about

25

using the Lanai and Molokai plan, General Plans,
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as -- as a Community Plan?
MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

When -- when Bill 84 was being

3

discussed, I remember there was some discussion,

4

and it may have been primarily from

5

Councilmembers Mateo and Hokama, about whether

6

or not it was really necessary to have a Lanai

7

Island Plan in addition to a Lanai Community

8

Plan, and the same, whether or not it was

9

necessary to have a Molokai Island Plan in

10
11

addition to a Community Plan.
And when we have -- now that we have met

12

with the two General Plan Advisory Committees,

13

the same issue has come up.

14

So what we are exploring is the

15

possibility that a plan be prepared for Molokai

16

and also for Lanai that would serve as both the

17

Island Plan and the Community Plan, that it

18

would satisfy the requirements of both of those

19

legislative descriptions.

20

The

the Community Plans are described

21

in the Charter and the Island Plan and the

22

Community Plans are described in -- in Bill 84,

23

and it looks to us preliminarily like there

24

isn't any reason why we couldn't combine them

25

and save some time and save some duplication of
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1

effort, but we -- we wanted to, you know, talk

2

to you about that because that isn't exactly

3

what -- what Bill 84 anticipates.

4

it's prohibited by Bill 84, but it also isn't

5

anticipated by Bill 84.

6

I don't think

The people on Molokai and Lanai thought

7

it was a good idea, and we said well, we will

8

check it out.

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Well,

first of all, the --

10

the General Plan is just that, general.

11

Community Plans are far more -- far more

12

detailed than a General Plan would be.

13

know, the County Code requires a separate

14

Committee, Community Plan Advisory Committee.

15

And, you know,

16

good idea doesn't necessarily mean it meets the

17

requirements of the Code.

18

And the

And, you

just because it sounds like a

So when this GPAC was -- was officially

19

put into office, there was no discussion by

20

anybody that these people would serve also as a

21

Community Plan Advisory Committee.

22

be very much against that, Madam Chair.

23

So I would

And Mr. Foley, I think, you know,

just

24

because it would help expedite things, you know,

25

sometimes fast isn't necessarily best.
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1

you know, if you want -- if that -- if the

2

General Plan Advisory Committee wants to dive

3

into more detail than the General Plan actually

4

calls for, then that's fine.

5

aside and use that as a basis to start the

6

Community Plan Advisory Committee and process.

7

But I think it's two different

8

processes, they are two different plans, and I

9

think we should stick to, you know, the

You could put that

10

procedures that we have laid out in the County

11

Code.

12

Thank you, Madam Chair.

13

CHAIR TAVARES:

14

MR. SUMMERS:

Thank you.
If I may, Madam Chair, comment on that.

15

From a planning perspective, it is a super idea,

16

and we have explored the issues and as a

17

planner,

18

would concur with Councilmember Anderson, that

19

that would probably necessitate an amendment to

20

2.80B.

I think it makes a lot of sense.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

Ms. Anderson
This

But I

I mean Ms. Johnson.
I guess the question

would probably be to Mr. Giroux.

24

Basically, because we are already behind

25

substantially in the process, if you look at the
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1

dates, if you look at what was passed, what is a

2

realistic expectation now, from your

3

perspective, after consulting with Planning, if

4

you adopt the position that these plans should

5

all be submitted simultaneously or concurrently

6

to the varlOUS commissions, what is a realistic

7

timeline?
And lS that -- if you glve what a

8
9

realistic timeline would be for the completion,

10

I guess, of the work of the Planning Department

11

to submit to each one of the planning groups,

12

what's going to happen with regard to the actual

13

ordinance, and how much farther behind are we

14

going to be?
Because I think, as Mr. Vanderbilt

15
16

mentioned, they're already, you know, looking at

17

when the next Citizen's Advisory Committee would

18

have to be formed for the Community Plan.

19

mean, I feel like we are sort of a dog chasing

20

its tail.

So I

So what are your comments, Mr. Giroux,

21
22

and what is a realistic timetable that we are

23

looking at?

24
25

MR. GIROUX:

First, my comments, the realization

that -- that the GPAC was being put in a
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1

position where we are possibly looking at our

2

first meeting, not

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

MR. GIROUX:

5

Can you move your mic over some more.

And

need to be closer.

The realization that we are having our

6

first -- we may be put in the position of having

7

our first meeting and not being given a final

8

document to -- to look over, it put us in a

9

position of asking the Department, well, then

10

11

when are we going to get that document?
The first response was that it would

12

take at least 90 days to get a document to us.

13

If -- if we are put in the position that we had

14

our first meeting on June 7th, and then needing

15

an extra 90 days,

16

much further behind.

17

it would put us that -- that

The second analysis was that what is the

18

document you are going to give us?

19

response was, well, it's going to be a document

20

that will not include Molokai and Lanai, then

21

that's going to create an even further delay.

22

And if the

I think the Department has to answer

23

that question.

You know,

logistically,

24

know what it's going to take for them to do it.

25

They have -- they have their staffing issues.
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1

They have logistical issues of dealing with a

2

tri-isle county.

3

lssues.

They have their funding

I cannot tell you at this stage what's

4
5

realistic.

I think that's going to have to be

6

answered by the Department.
But as far as my analysis of why there's

7

8

a delay, I don't see my interpretation as being

9

that far out.

I don't see how, when we look at

10

the General Plan structure, and when we look to

11

see that it's the Director who is supposed to be

12

producing a document and simultaneously

13

transmitting the proposed revisions prepared and

14

recommended by the Director of Planning to the

15

three General Plan Advisory Committees, and then

16

we look and we look to see what is the General

17

Plan, we see three sections.

18

distinct areas that we are going to see:

19

general type of policy document, we are going to

20

see general -- an Island Plan, and we are going

21

to see a technical section.

We see three

If the three GPACs don't get that,

22

A

I

23

don't see how we can be following 2.80B at that

24

point.

25

So looking at that,

I think we have to
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1

then ask is that what we are going to get from

2

the Planning Department, and how long is it

3

going to take us to get it?

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

With regard to the actual

5

timeliness of when the whole entire process was

6

begun, because if you look at the literal

7

interpretation and all the dates that are

8

stated, how far behind are we actually at this

9

point in time, when you look at the ordinance

10
11

the way it's structured?
MR. SUMMERS:

12

I can respond to that.
Regarding the overall project, as James

13

noted, the project includes,

14

phase, a Countywide Policy Plan and three Island

15

Plans.

16

were expected to start July 1.

17

ahead of the schedule on that because those

18

GPACs were formed earlier than we had

19

anticipated, so we have already conducted

20

orientation meetings out there.

21

line is we are beginning the work on the

22

critical baseline studies in July with the

23

appropriation made by the Council's Budget

24

Committee.

25

for the first

Phase II, the Molokai and Lanai plans,
We are actually

But the bottom

Molokai and Lanai are gOlng to be a lot
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1

more efficient because planning on those two

2

islands has always been island-based.

3

people that have shown up and communicated their

4

concerns and ideas to us have expressed strong

5

support generally for those documents.

6

also rather fresh.

7

recently.

Also, the

They are

They are adopted fairly

8

So we have a very good platform for

9

Molokai and Lanai in terms of starting with

10

their existing community plans and working from

11

that, but augmenting those plans with some of

12

the new provisions required by Bill 84.

13

But the point to make lS that Molokai

14

and Lanai were intended to go In a second phase.

15

That's a more efficient process.

16

This opinion will not slow that down In

17

any way, but what it does do is affect our

18

ability to work with the Maui GPAC prior to

19

completion of the Molokai and Lanai plans.

20

There's the -- there's the hang-up.

21

technically, if you read it that way, you can't

22

work with Maui GPAC until you complete the

23

Molokai and Lanai Island Plans.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I guess

Well, and I understand what

you are saying with regard to Bill 84 as it
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1

exists right now.

I guess what I am looking at

2

is if you look at

and this would be in the

3

County Code, 2.80B.010, and you look at General

4

Plan and Community Plans, because the first

5

General Plan, since September 21, 1991, and we

6

are supposed to be doing a General Plan every

7

ten years.

8

that I am getting at, that -- in other words, we

9

are already behind the eight ball, so to speak,

10

So now it's 2006.

That's the date

with regard to that.
So would it be better for us -- and I am

11
12

not sure because I haven't re-read Bill 84 in a

13

while, but if Bill 84, then, establishes a new

14

tirneline, so that in other words we are throwing

15

out this initial ten-year timeline or ten-year,

16

I

17

in from 1991, which would have been 2001, is it

18

better for us to just not put in dates?

Because

19

we are always behind on Community Plans.

We are

20

behind on the General Plan.

21

falling farther and farther behind.

22

put a range in there so we are not always,

23

guess, inconsistent with what is in the Code?

24
25

guess, requirement to submit our General Plan

MR. SUMMERS:

We just seem to be
So can we
I

I think one of the major advantages of

Bill 84, to be honest, is the inclusion of
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I think it's important to include the

I think with this particular process, we

3
4

got started late because we did major

5

restructuring of our previous enabling

6

ordinance.

7

congratulate the Council on this,

8

revision of our previous General Plan ordinance.

9

That -- I think that's an excellent ordinance

10

So the Council was involved, and I
in the total

generally.

11

I do have some concerns with some of the

12

process pieces of it.

13

work with the GPACs -- having to work with the

14

GPACs simultaneously is probably not the best

15

approach.

16

But generally,

I think not being able to

I think, you know, we are

17

on target with our plan.

18

start on July 1.

19

two-phase process as communicated for the last

20

year.

21

Bill 84.

22

completion of the final product, but it does

23

slow down our ability to interact with the Maui

24

GPAC.

25

We anticipated to

It was always intended to be a

We are starting late because we revised
This isn't going to slow down the

I don't think that's a good thing from a
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1

planning perspective, but, you know, this is the

2

advice we are being given by our Corporation

3

Counsel, and we are going to follow it.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And I guess what I am

5

saying,

I understand about the dates, but

but

6

I also -- when we put things in the Code, I

7

guess everyone looks at literally.

8

Mr. Giroux is interpreting very literally what

9

Bill 84, in his opinion, means.

Like even

So what I am looking at lS not changing

10
11

the 180 days, none of that.

12

that.

13

ordinance itself, so that we don't keep bucking

14

these deadlines, or we don't,

15

some of the problems that we seem to be having,

16

to put in the granting,

17

extensions or allowing for even technical

18

difficulties, if you will, so that we are not

19

always falling behind.

I am saying that allow, within the

I guess,

fall into

I guess, of time

The same thing would be applicable with

20
21

the Community Plans.

22

opinion.

23

I am not looking at

That's just my general

With regard to,

I guess, another comment

24

that was made about the length of time for some

25

of the studies and whatnot, I know that we
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1

funded quite a bit even In this year's budget to

2

actually allow you to have the funding for the

3

technical studies so that you will be able to

4

utilize those within the General Plan process.
That, to me, says that we are already

5
6

kind of falling a little bit behind.

7

that

8

of the work that you will be needing to do In

9

order to produce a final product, and is it not

10
11

Is -- is

is that realistic, or is this just part

in fact putting you farther behind?
MR. FOLEY:

The funding that the Council gave us over

12

the last couple of years enabled us to spend the

13

last year with a series of consultants who have

14

prepared reports regarding infrastructure and

15

land use forecasts, population forecasts,

16

socioeconomic forecasts,

17

island is pretty much done.

18

have been under way.

19

process started a little more than a year ago.

20

We are not starting now.

21

and that work for Maui
And so we -- we

The General Plan Update

But the first phase of the General Plan

22

Update process was to collect data and analyze

23

it, and we have done that.

24

was the first phase of the public participation,

25

and that also was -- was a year, year and a half

And Focus Maui Nui
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ago.
The funding that you -- we just got a

3

week or two ago was for the technical studies to

4

be done for Molokai and Lanai.

5

getting the message that we not only need to do

6

the technical studies right now, we also need to

7

do the plans.

8

two in addition to the Maui Island Plan before

9

we take them back to the General Plan Advisory

10
11

And now we are

And we need to do all -- those

Committees.
You will probably recall a fairly

12

animated conversation that Councilmember Kane

13

and I had at the last -- I think it was at the

14

last -- one of these General Plan updates before

15

this Committee.

16

General Plan Advisory Committees were going to

17

be getting the General Plans all in one piece or

18

whether they were going to be getting them in

19

in individual pieces.

20

Mr. Kane asked me whether the

And my response, which wasn't favorably

21

received, was that they would unfortunately be

22

getting them in pieces because it wasn't

23

feasible to stop everything else we are doing

24

and prepare a Maui Island Plan and not show it

25

to the General Plan Advisory Committee until it
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1

was all done, the policy plan, the Island Plan,

2

the maps, the technical studies.

3

And so I have consistently told this

4

Committee, in the presence of the Corp. Counsel,

5

that we were going to prepare and deliver the

6

plan in pleces.

7

And, you know, so it's somewhat of a

8

surprise that now we are being told that we need

9

to do all this work in -- into one package

10
11

and -- and -- and deliver it.
Now, we will do that if that -- if the

12

Council agrees with the Corp. Counsel's

13

interpretation.

14

we are not asking for an extension of time.

15

We -- we -- we just -- you know, we just want to

16

run this procedural stuff by you so that you

17

know what is going on because there's -- with

18

three General Plan Advisory Committees going at

19

the same time, we are running as fast as we can.

20

And there -- this is -- this is, as John

We will do that, and we will

21

said, this is extremely complicated work.

22

Our -- our staff has a task chart of over 200

23

tasks for this project.

24
25

And we -- like I said, we had -- out of
the nine meetings, eight of them were great.
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1

just had a little trouble with one of them.

2

we -- we think -- we are recovering, okay.

3

we are ready to move on to the Walk Story this

4

Saturday and then the General Plan Advisory

5

Committee meeting on July 8th, but that may be

6

to deliver a message about this -- a new

7

procedure.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
Chair.

And
And

Thank you very much, Madam

And one of the things I think that we

10

might look at, Madam Chair, for actually

11

clarifying is to do exactly what Mr. Foley said

12

because there seems some miscommunication.

13

I was here at most of the discussions regarding

14

this, and I was always under the impression that

15

Molokai and Lanai did not have to be submitted

16

at the same time with everything else.

17

that was my interpretation.

18

And

Now,

That was always -- because they kind of

19

have a little bit different approach that they

20

wanted to use, and they were -- one plan was to

21

not delay,

22

I guess, all the others.

So perhaps if we need to clarify by

23

doing some tweaking in the ordinance, then I

24

think that's appropriate.

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Thank you.
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1

Members, at this time, if you don't

2

mind, if we take a break for, you know, ten

3

minutes or so, if you'd be back at what, 3:13.

4

And we will be in recess until 3:13.

5

RECESS:

3:07 p.m.

6

RECONVENE:

3:27 p.m.

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

(Gavel.)

(Gavel.) Planning meeting, please

8

reconvene.

9

were going to start.

I didn't warn our secretary that we
Okay.

10

Thank you, Members, for returning.

11

Prior to our recess, Mr. Kane,

I

12

believe, you were next to -- to have a question

13

or comment posed to whoevers you would like.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

I recall, and I have a copy of the

15
16

minutes, of the July 11th, 2005 Planning

17

Committee, and that's where Mr. Robin Foster,

18

the Vice President of the company that was

19

contracted to handle, I guess, a major component

20

of the work for the General Plan, is -- is he

21

available, by any chance?

22
23
24
25

MR. FOLEY:

Is he here?

No, Robin isn't here.

He works on Oahu.

But he is our prime consultant.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Is he still playing an active

role at this point In time?
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1

MR. FOLEY:

Yes.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

But he is not being active as

3

far as physically being here and playing some

4

some physical role in the process that you folks

5

are engaged in?

6

MR. FOLEY:

He has been at some of the General Plan

7

Advisory Committee meetings but not all of them,

8

and I don't -- I think he may have only come to

9

that one meeting of this Committee.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

I note in his comments,

11

and I know Mr. Summers in that meeting

12

introduced him and gave us some background that

13

he, you know, he has a lot of experience, 27

14

years I believe in planning, etc., and he played

15

the major -- he lS playing a maJor role in this.

16

And then he presented to this body back

17

in July 11th of '05, basically, the breakdown,

18

which is consistent so far with what we have

19

heard regarding the phases of -- of what is

20

being put forward.

21

And so I am just trying to understand

22

where we are at in what he described back in

23

that meeting to us and what we understood was

24

that process.

25

community meetings, and he specifically said in

First, he talked about the
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1

small groups in the community, which would be

2

both informational and -- and participating and

3

eliciting views of the community.

4
5

So that has already happened, Mr. Foley,
that part?

6

MR. FOLEY:

7

that.

8
9

Some of that has happened, not all of

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

The second would be the

Future Fair event, which would be led by a Maui

10

organization.

11

Focus Maui Nui group?

12

MR. FOLEY:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Do we conclude that as being the

That's this Saturday.
Okay.

I think he also notes

14

that that was going to start in January of this

15

year, but we are going to be starting it in June

16

of this year.

17

MR. FOLEY:

Right.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So has anything to do with that,

19

on what he stated in his schedule based on what

20

he described to us back in that July 11th

21

meeting, because he said that would start

22

sometime in January of '06 and here we are at

23

the end of or in the middle of '06.

24

does that have some play in why we are not where

25

we were -- we were told we were going to be at?

So is
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And agaln

1

2

MR. FOLEY:

No.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- I am just reading off of the

4

minutes of the meeting and what -- you folks

5

introduced him, and he gave us this information.

6

MR. FOLEY:

At -- at the time Robin made that

7

presentation, we thought it would be appropriate

8

to have the Future Fair renamed Walk Story much

9

earlier in the process.

And then after talking

10

about it with -- not only with Robin but also

11

with Jeannie Skog, who is organizing it, we

12

decided to have it later in the -- in the

13

process.

14

June 24th.

15

So it's -- it's scheduled for

And -- and it's different than it was

16

originally conceived, too.

17

there's several different -- different --

18

different parts of that, but the -- basically,

19

the Future Fair, the first part of that is

20

scheduled for Saturday.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

We are -- we are

So when he was hired, was

22

he doing something to replace what -- what

23

Mr. Summers was going to be doing as far as

24

long-range planning?

25

am just trying to get parameters so we

Just -- again,

just
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understand what his role was.
Was he subcontracting people?

2

Were they

3

doing a series of -- of

4

some reports that maybe we can

5

studies, market study?

6

earlier, Mr. Foley, you stated that the

7

infrastructure assessment study was done.

10

socioeconomic

I think in your comments

Are these -- are these all things that

8
9

let me see if I have

were under the supervision of Mr. Robin Foster?
MR. FOLEY:

No.

We contracted individually with a

11

number of the consultants for infrastructure and

12

socioeconomics.

13

doing one of the engineering studies.

14

but Robin Foster does have subconsultants,

15

including Chris Hart & Partners.

16

SlX

17

on the General Plan, and .

18

R.M. Towill,

for example, lS
And

So there are

or eight consulting firms that are working

MR. SUMMERS:

And in your binder, In the presentation

19

that was provided by Robin Foster, that should

20

be included in your binder, there is a slide

21

that outlines the project team.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Is the project, as was stated by

23

him, the same as the project sequence that I

24

think you folks handed out at the first GPAC

25

meeting in January?

This look familiar,
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1

Mr. Summers?

2

out at the first GPAC meeting, Maui General Plan

3

Update, Phase I, Countywide Policy Plan and Maui

4

Island Plan, and it just gives bars of where

5

things are going to go, start, end, etc.

6

7
8
9

10

MR. SUMMERS:

This is something that was handed

I believe the general philosophy or

project approach is the same.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

And again, that -- as

opposed to where we are at today, there seems to
be some

11

some ambiguity.
So I think the burning question for

12

myself, as well as it seems a lot of other

13

people, including GPAC Members,

14

Department -- is it going to be July 8th when

15

the Department hands over a draft to start a

16

review, or is it going to be, as Mr. Foley

17

stated, lS it gOlng to be piecemeal?

18

MR. SUMMERS:

is when will the

As of last week, Thursday,

I believe,

19

it looks like it's going to be when the Molokai

20

and Lanai Island Plans are drafted.

21

Phase II as communicated to this body for the

22

last 13 months.
Okay.

And that is

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

But that's not my

24

question.

25

going to get a draft, whether it is a draft

My question is when is the Maui GPAC
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1

compiled -- comprised of everything as a draft

2

where they can start having their discussions,

3

go out to the public, get their feedback, etc.?

4

MR. SUMMERS:

It will be transmitted simultaneously

5

with the Molokai and Lanai Island Plans, which

6

will be beginning in July 1 of this year.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So you folks are ready, then?

8

That's only, what, 10 days, 12 days away?

9

you folks are pretty much ready to distribute

10
11

So

all of those plans?
MR. SUMMERS:

No, what I am telling you is that we

12

are starting Molokai and Lanai on July 1 because

13

that's when the money was appropriated by this

14

body to do our studies.

15
16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

And forgive me, maybe I

am not asking the question correctly.
I am asking is

17

well, is the GPAC for

18

Maui island, comprised of 25 members, going to

19

receive a draft from you, Director, for them to

20

start a review at the July 8th meeting which you

21

talked about as your next GPAC meeting?

22
23

MR. FOLEY:

I am sorry.
No.

I thought I answered that.

We had intended to give the Maui

24

General Plan Advisory Committee the policy

25

document on July 8th, but we are being advised
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1

that we have to do the Molokai plan, the Lanai

2

plan, and the -- the Molokai plan, the Lanai

3

plan, and the Maui plan, we have to complete

4

them all before we have any of those three GPACs

5

review our draft.
So unless the Bill 84 is changed, or you

6

7

have a different interpretation than our legal

8

counsel, we are being told that we need to

9

prepare those plans and submit them

10

simultaneously.
That's different than what we had

11

12

previously said to you, including the

13

conversation we had previously about piecemeal.

14

We had -- had definitely intended to distribute

15

the Maui Island Plan to the Maui GPAC piecemeal.
And as -- as John said, we didn't have

16
17

funding for Molokai and Lanai until a week or

18

two ago.

19

been prepared by the consultants.

20

some mapplng, and we have met over there twice,

21

but we haven't

22

the plans.

23

So those background studies haven't
We have done

we certainly haven't prepared

Fortunately, we are way ahead in both

24

Molokai and Lanai in that their Community Plans

25

are fairly new and seem to have pretty good
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

PC 6/19/06

81

1

acceptance by the -- their General Plan Advisory

2

Committees.

3

easier to prepare than Maui Island Plan.

4

So their plans will -- will be

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And how long is it going to take

5

to have those plans completed so that all three

6

GPACs can receive simultaneously the

7

comprehensive revisions to the General Plan?

8
9

MR. SUMMERS:

I believe in my communication with the

Planning Committee over the last year,

including

10

meetings on Molokai and Lanai, because as you

11

recall, when the Planning Committee interviewed

12

those potential members, the Planning Department

13

was at those meetings and apprised the members

14

in the public and the Committee of our

15

intentions for this two-phase process.

16

always indicated that Molokai and Lanai were one

17

year behind the countywide policy and the Maui

18

Island Plan.

19

I'd

Now, with -- with this new wrinkle as of

20

Thursday, we are going to do everything we can

21

to compress that schedule.

22

the positive feedback we got on Molokai and

23

Lanai related to their existing Community Plans,

24

it may very well be possible for us to do that.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I think glven

Can you give me a date, please,
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1

when all three GPACs will recelve the work

2

that's going to be completed by you folks

3

with ...

4

MR. SUMMERS:

5

Well,

I -- I don't have the Gant chart

in front of me, and ...

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

MR. SUMMERS:

Ballpark?

How's a ballpark?

Yeah, remember, we were -- we were

8

informed of this on Thursday of last week, so

9

this is a major restructuring of our -- of our

10

effort.
But I can generally tell you that it

11

12

was -- we were intending it about a year from

13

July 1 of this year, when the money was

14

appropriated, to July 1 of next year to get that

15

work wrapped up.

16

compress that schedule, and I think we will be

17

able to achieve that based on what we heard at

18

our orientation meetings on Molokai and Lanai.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Now, we are going to try to

Okay.

So you are not able to

20

give us a ballpark date at this time?

21

no.

22

23
24

25

MR. SUMMERS:

Yes or

I don't want to -- I don't want to do

that.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No, and that's fine.

We are

just trying to get a feel of where we are at so
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we know where we can go,
So,

2

yeah.

in light of this new wrinkle that

3

you are talking about,

is it appropriate for the

4

official GPAC body to be meeting unofficially as

5

of this time?

6

continuing to meet and form when they don't have

7

anything in front of them to discuss?

8

they can talk about things in general, but until

9

they recelve something from you folks,

I mean, are they going to be

I mean,

really,

10

what -- what focus will they have to discuss,

11

other than what they create among themselves?

12

MR. SUMMERS:

Well,

I mean, we are -- we are heeding

13

our attorney's advice on this, and our attorney

14

is -- has informed us, as of last week, that his

15

recommendation is that we meet with them once

16

all three plans go out to all three GPACs.

17
18
19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So that means we are not going

to see them or hear about or see postings ...
MR. SUMMERS:

And I would like to say that that's in

20

accordance with everything that we have

21

communicated with this body about a two-phase

22

approach.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Well, we -- I understand that.

24

I won't speak for the body.

But apparently,

25

Bill 84 has been in existence for some time now.
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1

Nothing has changed regarding Bill 84.

2

unfortunately, it seems that what you folks have

3

interpreted of Bill 84 is different from what

4

now Corporation Counsel is talking about.

5

And

So whether you are communicating to this

6

body something contrary or not to what Bill 84

7

is saying, we are where we are, and so we are

8

just trying to find out precisely where we are,

9

what's -- what are we dealing with, and what can

10

GPAC members expect.

11

showing up at a meeting on July 8th, as an

12

example, the Maui guys, or not?

13

are they going to talk about if you folks aren't

14

going to be prepared to provide them with some

15

material?

16

partial, in piecemeal, are they going to be

17

talking about something?

18

seems like they have nothing to talk about.

19

help me understand that.

20

MR. SUMMERS:

Are they going to be

And if so, what

Whether it is the full or the

Because until then, it
So

The advice from our attorney, as I

21

understand it, is that we not meet with the Maui

22

GPAC.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

MR. GIROUX:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Chair, can I address that?
Go ahead.
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My concern is is that because of the

2

the definition of "meeting," if the Planning

3

Department continually goes to the GPAC and

4

starts engaging them in a process, that the Maui

5

GPAC is going to find itself in a position where

6

all of its 180 days could be exhausted and they

7

could basically not have accomplished anything

8

and not seen a document.

9

to avoid.

And that's what I want

10

I want to -- I want a guarantee that if

11

my GPAC is going to start and their 180 days is

12

going to be burned, it's going to be burned

13

looking at a document, hashing it out, and

14

getting the recommendations back to the Director

15

in the time that they have been allotted.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No, and Madam Chair, and I am

17

sorry.

18

will be selfish just for a moment.

19

that, and I don't -- and I didn't ask that

20

question, so I guess you are just justifying the

21

response from the Department.

22

I appreciate the response, and -- and I
I understand

I am just trying to figure out for

23

myself, not for everybody but for myself, where

24

we are at.

25

trying to.

And I think a lot of people are
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Because there's confusion, there's

2

chaos.

3

up and saying they thought that this was an

4

official meeting,

5

you know, Director Foley stated I

6

they thought that.

7

verbally said at a previous meeting?

8

know that.

9

I mean, we have got GPAC members coming

for whatever reason.

Your,

don't know why

Was it something that was
We don't

There's been representations at the

10

meeting that we have been informed of, or I have

11

been informed of, that there's something that's

12

apparently going to occur as of October -- or

13

two options were proposed for October regarding

14

schedules, and have something to review,

15

something that you folks verbally stated at

16

this -- the June 6th or June 7th meeting, that

17

you folks proposed options.

18

I

mean, so there's a lot of stuff going

19

around that's what's in writing, what's being

20

said today, what people are testifying, and I

21

can tell you, there's a lot of confusion, a lot

22

of ambiguity.

23

So please bear with us, Mr. Summers and

24

Mr. Foley.

All we are trying to do is provide

25

clarity so everybody is on the same page.
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1

am not -- I am just doing it for myself, and if

2

my Members are getting more confused,

3

apologize.

4

out where we are at, that's all.

But for me,

I

I am just trying to find

And so, Madam Chair, I appreciate it.

5
6

have other questions, but I will yield the

7

floor.

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

10

I

Mr. Mateo.
Chairman, thank you very much.

And I believe Mr. Kane's comments, his

11

last comments especially, were kind of like

12

where I am interested in going because I think

13

what we have had for the last couple of hours

14

was a nice case of maJor confusion in just

15

trying to continue to provide the smoke in order

16

for us to get the GPACs moving.

17

If in fact Bill 84 is really the lssue

18

at hand, then the Planning Department -- they

19

were participants in the process.

20

the way, they participated with this Committee.

21

Corporation Counsel, we look to Corporation

22

Counsel for legal advice every step of the way.

23

So why has -- it's been almost three -- it's

24

been three years now.

25

So, like,

Every step of

I don't understand why,
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1

Planning Department, you have to initiate or

2

implement the objectives of Bill 84 in terms of

3

the GPAC and yet we have gotten to this point

4

where we should be now dealing with the varlOUS

5

and respective communities and we are still

6

dealing with legal issues and uncertainties as

7

to how to proceed.
Corporation Counsel's -- you know,

8
9

I am

not sure of our own specific questions during

10

that particular process, but I am kind of hoping

11

that there are consistency in the

12

interpretation.
It just seems that we are just being

13
14

caught up in this snowball of things that

15

Planning -- is -- Is the problem bodies?

16

money?

17

plans done?

18

delay is.

19

Is it

Is it the lack of people to get the
I don't understand what -- what the

You have

you had moneys for an

20

individual hired to provide the orientation.

21

What is an orientation?

22

meetings?

23

And yet, the body still have -- don't have a

24

working document available to them to actually

25

get into the meat of things.

One meeting?

Two

Orientation in what, the process?
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1

I am just listening to it and getting

2

even more and more frustrated just like I can

3

see the frustration in all of your faces as well

4

because I guess the lssues continue to mount.
But I don't know where you are going to

5
6

take us from here.

7

MR. SUMMERS:

If I may respond to that, Madam Chair.

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

MR. SUMMERS:

Mr. Summers.
The issue is Bill 84 and the ambiguity

10

in Bill 84 that Councilmember Kane referenced.

11

And you know, we have communicated clearly our

12

intent for this two-phase process.

13

We are -- we are working through the

14

first time a brand-new, very complicated

15

ordinance.

16

a long time and we understand that when you

17

adopt a very big, complicated ordinance, there

18

are going to be technical issues that arise, and

19

that's what we are hitting.

20

through it.

21

And we have all been in the business

It's the first swim

So that's the reality of the situation

22

as it would be for any new, complicated

23

ordinance that's adopted because I have never

24

seen a perfect ordinance.

25

will see one.

I don't think I ever

But that's what we are working
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We are working through these technical

And we aren't asking for more time.

4

It's just that Phase II becomes the -- the

5

reality In terms of the schedule due to this new

6

reading of Bill 84 by our attorney.

7

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

So after Bill 84 became law, the

8

Department actually took a look at it to take a

9

look at the requirements that would be based on

10
11

the General Plan review?
MR. FOLEY:

We not only took a look at it, we

12

prepared a schedule, and you reviewed it and

13

approved it, and we heard nothing from the Corp.

14

Counsel about there being a problem with having

15

a two-phased process.

16

anything when -- when Mr. Kane and I had our

17

discussion about piecemeal versus all one plan

18

and one

19

We -- we didn't hear

one package.
And as John said, Thursday, we found out

20

that there's a different interpretation by our

21

legal advisor, that these three plans have to be

22

prepared before they are delivered to the GPACs,

23

and that's when the time starts.

24
25

So you know, as John said, we are not
we are not asking for a delay.

We are not
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1

proposing that there be additional time, but we

2

are going to have to do this in a different way

3

than we had proposed.

4

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

5

MR. FOLEY:

And--

Had ...

-- and, you know, the Council has been

6

apprised of our schedule all along, and you

7

funded it, and we appreciate that.

8

a tremendous amount of work prepared, and we

9

have had nine meetings.

We have had

But we are -- we are

10

going to have to change our

11

process for the preparation of those -- those

12

plans if they have to be submitted to the three

13

GPACs at the same time.

14

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

the -- the -- the

and, Mr. Director, your --

And

15

your issue on the

16

have you just depended on Mr. Giroux for his

17

interpretation or have you sought, say,

18

Mr. Moto's interpretation as well?

19

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Giroux,

the legal interpretation,

I believe, has talked to

20

Mr. Moto.

21

a phone message, but I -- I haven't talked to

22

him directly.

23

MR. SUMMERS:

I haven't.

I sent him an e-mail and

And let me say that, you know, we are

24

dealing with an extremely controversial project,

25

and we had our first controversial item at the
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1

last meeting.

2

the end of the game that are unhappy with the

3

product for one reason or another.

4

given.

So we are going to have people at

That's a

5

And you know, certainly the Planning

6

Department doesn't want to get hit with some

7

technical snag in the ninth hour when the plan

8

lS sitting at Council.

9

be -- err on the cautious side in terms of

10
11

So, you know, we want to

heeding the advice of our attorney.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

Yeah.

Thank you.

12

Madam Chair, if I may,

13

questions relative to -- to Molokai in

14

comparison to some of the issues that

15

described -- relative to the Maui Island Plan

16

itself.

May I go ahead and ...

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

19

I have some mlnor

Go ahead, Mr. Mateo.
Thank you.

Gentlemen, you can just respond to me

20

real briefly.

Can you tell me how many

21

many community meetings, the Walk Story type

22

meetings that Mr. Foley has mentioned several

23

times that we are going to be having on Maui

24

island, is this Walk Story meeting something

25

else you are going to be doing on Molokai,
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Lanai, as well?
MR. SUMMERS:

It's our -- I don't know if it will be

3

called a Walk Story meeting, but our intent is

4

to provide as much or more public outreach on

5

Molokai and Lanai as we have on Maui.

6

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

7

several

8

MR. SUMMERS:

9

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

So we will be having

Absolutely.

10

MR. SUMMERS:

11

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

-- several meetings at least?

Absolutely.
Okay.

Maybe you -- if you can --

12

I know, Mr. Summers, you mentioned that Molokai

13

was way ahead of the game in terms of, you know,

14

being able to come together and working on the

15

GPAC.

16

Way ahead of what?

17

MR. SUMMERS:

I don't know where you got that from.

Well, what I -- what I would say lS

18

that -- what I heard, and I don't want to speak

19

for the members on the Molokai GPAC, but

20

generally, my feeling,

21

meetings -- we had two of them -- were that they

22

generally liked the Molokai Community Plan, with

23

the exception of a couple of things in there.

24
25

leaving the meeting, the

But as you know,

in the Community Plan

process, we have a draft plan that comes from
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1

the Planning Department and the -- it's

2

transmitted from the Planning Commission up to

3

Council.

4

documents, Molokai was very -- generally very

5

happy with the planning product with the

6

exception of a few policy issues that carne up at

7

the end.

8

Looking at those -- at those series of

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

9

Thank you.

And, Mr. Foley, when Mr. Vanderbilt was

10

testifying, he mentioned the fact that Molokai

11

had one orientation meeting.

12

you comment otherwise.

13

MR. FOLEY:

I thought I saw

Can you tell me what ...

Yeah, we -- we had two, Friday and

14

Saturday, and I believe he attended both of

15

those.

16

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Thank you, Chairman.

17
18

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.

19
20

Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Either Mr. Foley or Mr. Summers, for the

21
22

record, who -- who has been facilitating these

23

meetings and specifically this last meeting,

24

June 7th?

25

else?

Is it Mr. Foster, or is it someone
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1

MR. SUMMERS:

Lynn Nakamura Tengan.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And I bring that up

3

because I had heard from some GPAC members about

4

the way the meeting was facilitated, there were

5

some concerns regarding that.

6

Mr. Summers, you mentioned earlier that

7

Corp. Counsel has advised that the Department

8

not meet with the GPAC until I guess all the

9

drafts for Molokai and Lanai are done.

So In

10

essence, the orientation meetings are done at

11

this point?

12

MR. SUMMERS:

To provide the same level of

13

orientation that we have for

14

need to do two more meetings on Molokai and

15

Lanai.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

17

MR. SUMMERS:

for Maui, we

Okay.

So we covered half of the number of

18

meetings at the first two meetings, but as I

19

indicated, we had -- we have had a total of

20

five,

21

cover those last three in two meetings each.

22

I think, on Molokai and Lanai.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

We can

So after the Molokai and Lanai

23

meetings, then is it the intention of the

24

Department then to put on the agenda the

25

selection of a GPAC Chair and the adoption of
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rules?
MR. SUMMERS:

Well, certainly prior to their first

3

official meeting, or maybe it will be the first

4

official meeting, we will do just that.

5

our intent.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

7

8

9
10

That's

Okay.

Question for Corporation Counsel, Madam
Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Go ahead, Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

By the way, thank you,

11

Mr. Foley, for providing us with the agenda for

12

June 7th.

13

Mr. Giroux, if you can help clear this

14

up for me, was it a letter that was put out by

15

the GPAC, or was it a resolution?

16

tell us what

17

of that letter?

18

to make sure it matches up with what's been

19

written here on the agenda.

And can you

what specifically was the title
And I ask that -- I

just want

On the agenda it states, Resolution

20
21

Related to the Approval of Developments Prior to

22

the Adoption of the Updated General Plan,

23

parentheses, Requested by GPAC member Dick

24

Mayer.

25

MR. GIROUX:

Well, basically, what I have, it's
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it's a letter from Dick Mayer, basically --

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

MR. GIROUX:

Could you use the mic, please.

Oh, it is a letter that -- that starts

4

off saying, you know,

5

following resolution.

6

a letter that, you know,

7

positions.

I would like to offer the
And then basically, it is
states certain

8

And again, we don't -- we don't have

9

the GPAC doesn't have any formal rules about

10

adopting resolutions.

11

letter.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So basically, it's just a

So if I may interject, so it

13

is a letter offering a resolution and not per se

14

a resolution in its formal form,

15

see here, in Council?

16

MR. GIROUX:

No -- I -- yeah,

I don't,

of the type we

I mean,

17

reading it,

18

a, you know, something that like that would be

19

able in its form to be adopted by any -- by any

20

body,

21

I wouldn't -- I wouldn't see it as

I mean, as far as a formal resolution.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

And it was reported that the

22

GPAC took a stance as far as moratorium.

23

the M word sort of sends shockwaves through the

24

community sometimes, and it's not -- the word

25

"moratorium" is not listed in this agenda.
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you -- can you verify that?
MR. GIROUX:

Basically, the content,

I guess, has

3

every -- every language related to the M word.

4

I would have to read it very carefully to see if

5

actually "moratorium" is actually in there.

6

as far as -- as far as what I remember reading

7

and from what I can skim, again, is that it

8

basically just asks for,

9

development approval, basically.

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

But

you know, no more

And I -- I ask that

11

because if that had been specified in the

12

agenda, elements like that, maybe it might have

13

given the public the opportunity to come out and

14

given their thoughts, so which is my concern why

15

I think

16

MR. GIROUX:

Well ...

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

-- I mean, my thoughts is

18

that's why it sort of borderlines on a Sunshine

19

Law violation, here.

20

taken by the GPAC and not properly -- the way I

21

see it, not properly noticed on the agenda.

22

MR. GIROUX:

And because an action was

And that's the concern of -- of Corp.

23

Counsel at this point.

And we just want to run

24

this by OIP first and get a

25

them.

get a ruling from
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

And speculating ahead,

if OIP

2

opines that this was a potential violation of

3

the Sunshine Law, what happens next?

4

letter be addressed

5

the next agenda?

6

MR. GIROUX:

readdressed,

Will the
I guess, on

It would be my position as counsel that

7

basically the letters stop; that if they -- if

8

they want to, when we have an official meeting,

9

to then re-agenda it as an official item for

10

action and do a little better job of putting it

11

on the agenda as far as clearly identifying what

12

the agenda item is and what -- what type of

13

action would be taken at the meeting.

14
15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And thank you for

bringing it to our attention.
As I look at this agenda, when you

16
17

compare it to our Council agendas;

18

there what type of action may occur.

19

agenda, there's no evidence of any type of

20

action that can occur, especially if this

21

meeting was told to the public that this was a

22

orientation or informational meeting.

23

MR. GIROUX:

it states on
On this

So ...

Yeah, and I advised the staff that's

24

helping the GPAC that I do want to be involved

25

in -- in looking at the agendas and being given
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1

enough time to at least review them, not -- not

2

just one day but enough time ahead of time to

3

actually do a review of the agendas to -- and

4

and be able to talk to staff about what their

5

understanding of what is going on at the

6

meeting.

7

I think that would help avoid a lot of

8

this type of

9

reading that agenda,

of things because by just
I don't think very many

10

people were expecting that an actual action

11

would be taken.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

And I certainly concur.

And

13

my -- my big worry right now, because of what

14

happened with this meeting, it might have left

15

some GPAC members disillusioned.

16

to see people resign from the GPAC out of

17

frustration over what has happened.

18

I would hate

And with regards to the facilitation of

19

the meeting,

I would ask the Department to step

20

up and take charge because it seems like, again,

21

from just the accounts that I have heard, but

22

what happened at the meeting, it was like a

23

chicken running around with its head cut off.

24

There was some chaos.

25

So, you know,

I know -- is the
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1

facilitator here at the meeting here today?

2

mean, you know,

I think in all fairness if this

3

person is here,

I think they should give an

4

account.

5

MR. SUMMERS:

Well,

I mean,

I

I would like to clarify

6

for the record that -- and Director Foley has

7

indicated, we have had nine meetings, okay.

8

the last meeting, the -- the previous eight have

9

run very well.

And the last meeting, it was a

10

little difficult, and we were addressing this

11

moratorium issue, which is extremely

12

controversial.

13

unexpected that the meeting would be lively

14

given that -- the agenda.

15

And

So it's not to be completely

But we have a strong facilitator, as

16

noted by the previous eight meetings, and even,

17

because of the complexity of the ninth meeting,

18

I think she did generally a decent job.

19

are looking at strengthening the facilitation of

20

any future meeting so that we have two

21

facilitators at those meetings, and we were also

22

look seriously at having formal organization

23

once we have our first official meeting.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

But we

I think it 1S a

step in the right direction because I can only
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1

imagine and guess now future meetings will be

2

very lively and spirited.

3

MR. FOLEY:

Okay.

Thank you.

Madam Chair, if I could just add to

4

Mr. Molina, there was public testimony at the

5

beginning of the meeting, and this resolution

6

was addressed.

7

one of the people that addressed the meeting,

8

and there -- so there is opportunity at every

9

meeting for public testimony.

10

There was -- and Mr. Collins was

We had previously had public testimony

11

at the end of the meetings, so we put it at the

12

beginning for this meeting, and then we were

13

we were criticized for putting it at the

14

beginning instead of at the end after the

15

discussion.

16

light moment, but it was kind of funny that, you

17

know, first we were criticized for putting them

18

at the end of the meeting; then we were

19

criticized for putting them at the beginning.

20

We actually had opportunities at both

So, you know, it was kind of a

21

ends of the meeting for public testimony.

And

22

we have actually done that at all -- all the

23

meetings, you know.

24

the ways we define meetings is to allow public

25

testimony.

That's the way -- one of
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1

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla.
Thank you, Madam Chair.

When we do -- when you do the selection

5

process on who is going to be Chairman,

6

Vice-Chair, will the facilitator facilitate that

7

process, or is it going to be the Department?

8
9

MR. SUMMERS:

I believe it will be handled like any

other Chair or Vice-Chair selection for any

10

board or commission that we staff.

11

be the Department and our attorneys.

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So it would

Thank you.

What is so confusing is that back In

14

January 2005, you know, you presented the

15

Council here the General Plan Update as far as

16

the schedules, and when I look at the schedules,

17

you know, Maui planning -- Maui County Planning

18

Policy Plan was supposed to have been completed

19

July '07, and for Molokai and Lanai, July '08.

20

In regards to these two schedules,

I am

21

sure Corporation Counsel had reviewed this

22

schedule.

23

that is hampering the movement of the General

24

Plan Update?

25

the two of you, or communication that wasn't

Why -- why now this particular issue

Was that miscommunication between
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communicated by either of you?
MR. SUMMERS:

I think it was a broader interpretation

3

of Bill 84 versus a narrower interpretation of

4

Bill 84.

5

more expansive role for the GPAC.

6

other interpretation has a more limited role.

7

So it is a difference -- difference of

8

interpretations of Bill 84.

9

Our interpretation of Bill 84 has a

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

I think the

For Corporation Counsel,

10

if you had that issue back then, why wasn't it

11

presented back then?

12

MR. GIROUX:

I think -- I think what the problem is

13

is that -- you know, the Department has an

14

attorney assigned to it.

15

problems that, when I looked into this and

16

investigated it, was that nobody could answer my

17

question about who advised you on this schedule.

18

And one of the

I came into this as being advising

19

the -- the general -- or the GPAC, and at the

20

time that this schedule was being proposed, I

21

probably was not -- I would have to go look at

22

our schedules, but probably not assigned to the

23

GPAC at the time although I was assigned to

24

cover these meetings.

25

It wasn't -- the schedule itself wasn't
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1

at the forefront of any of my analysis.

2

time,

3

coming in, rotating in, that the Department had

4

done its homework and reviewed this with

5

counsel.

At that

I was probably assuming, because of me

That assumption was wrong.

6

When I took over the GPAC as my

7

responsibility to protect the GPAC, and looking

8

at this as an analysis, as are -- are they gOlng

9

to get a document or not,

really, that was the

10

question at that meeting.

And the realization

11

that, no, they weren't going to get a document,

12

and yes, we were being forced into a

13

meeting-type situation where 180 days was gOlng

14

to be triggered.

15

That really enlightened a type of an

16

analysis that said what is going to get the GPAC

17

the most complete document, in the most orderly

18

fashion and give them the amount of time that

19

they need to get through it, and that's where my

20

analysis came from.

21

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

For our Planning Department, you say you

23

don't need additional time, but as far as the

24

Bill 84, we need to take a look at that in

25

regards to making this thing move forward.
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that basically what is being requested today?
MR. SUMMERS:

Yeah, the Department is not asking for

3

more time, and the interpretation of Bill 84

4

doesn't affect the end point when all four of

5

these documents will be completed.

What it

6

affects is how they are completed.

In other

7

words, it precludes us from working with Maui

8

GPAC now and working with Molokai and Lanai

9

later.

10

So that's the issue.

It lS a timing

it is an internal timing issue.
We would need to sit down and really

11

12

study that and discuss it with our attorney

13

before we take a formal position,

14

that.

I guess, on

15

But, you know, like I said, this is an

16

extremely complicated ordinance, and it is the

17

first run through it.

18

project, and you are going to hit things like

19

this.

20

one.

21

That's a given.

It is a controversial

And we hit our first

And we are making the adjustments

22

because we want to make sure that we provide

23

we feel that we have a fiduciary responsibility

24

to provide the people of this County with --

25

with a fantastic product at the end of the
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1

process that includes a large, expansive amount

2

of public outreach.

3

calls for,

4

I mean, that's what Bill 84

and that's what we are going to do.

We had some comments by a testifier

5

about the orientation meetings being a waste of

6

time, and I would take exception with that.

7

think we have a responsibility to ensure that we

8

do provide adequate orientation.

9

I

We have got members on the committees

10

that attend all of our Planning Commission

11

meetings and they are very familiar with all of

12

our laws, and we have other members who are much

13

less familiar.

14

orientation, we are disenfranchising many of the

15

members on these General Plan Advisory

16

Committees, and that's wrong, and that would be

17

an abdication of our professional

18

responsibility.

19

And for us not to have strong

So I -- I strongly believe that having

20

these orientations was the right thing to do,

21

and -- and we are going to produce a quality

22

product for this County.

23

fantastic work that's been completed, at the end

24

of the process.

25

participation corning up.

We have got some

We've got some great public
We encourage you to
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attend that meeting on June 24th.

2

One of the issues -- it's a practical

3

issue.

4

three new bodies to staff.

5

didn't have a commission support clerk for

6

for -- our Department didn't have a commission

7

support clerk for those bodies.

8

thankful to this body, we have been able to get

9

funding in the '07 Budget for that position.

When we created Bill 84, we created
The Department

Fortunately,

10

am sure our attorneys are struggling to staff

11

these three new bodies as well.

12

So they are work issues -- there are

13

staffing issues, I am sure, at Corporation

14

Counsel because of it.

15

I

But like Director Foley and I have

16

indicated for the last year, we thought that

17

this was the most practical, efficient,

18

effective process to move forward with this

19

project that empowered the GPAC.

20

more limited reading of Bill 84, we are -- we

21

are just making the necessary adjustments so we

22

can move forward.

23
24
25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
I

But with this

Thank you.

just was looking at one sheet over

here, back in January 2005.

For some reason,
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1

noted down the schedule plus the budget, so I

2

don't know if, you know, by submitting a budget

3

back then would have made a difference.

4

5

So, thank you very much, Department, and
thank you, Mr. Giroux,

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

for your comments.

Any comments, Mr. Hokama?
Well, Chair, let me first say

8

that my degree of frustration and disappointment

9

includes myself because I made certain

10

assumptions and I expected certain results and

11

expectations.

12

lS quite an understatement.

And to say that I am disappointed

Well, let me just say that regarding

13
14

this item, Chair, the update to the General

15

Plan,

16

comments from the Advisory Committee and some of

17

their experiences working through the ordinance

18

to try and get a reVlSlon completed within a

19

180-day deadline and submitted to Council.

20

I don't know what it is, you know,

I had hoped that we would be receiving

21

this -- this afternoon, you know.

22

whether it is a problem of ownership.

23

I have heard Corporation Counsel say he doesn't

24

want "his" GPAC to go beyond 180 days.

25

Planning Department say, you know, they want to
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1

make sure they have the right amount of

2

orientation before they can even feel

3

comfortable to turn over to the Committee the

4

responsibility to run "their" meetings.

5

You know,

I believe that our

6

constituency has matured to a level that they

7

can make their own decisions, and the

8

Departments are there to support the Committee,

9

not the Committee to do what is directed by the

10

Departments.

11

We already have a General Plan.

We are

12

working on revisions to an existing plan.

13

are not doing anything brand new,
You know,

14

questions I would ask.

16

have a question.

17

think right now, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES:

19

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

from scratch.

I was thinking of what

15

18

We

And I apologize, I don't

I am just going to say what I

Please continue.
And my point is allow the

20

Committees to function as a Committee.

21

have a problem with them giving orientation, but

22

it is the GPAC's role to conduct their own

23

meetings, not for the Department of Planning to

24

conduct their meeting, not for Corporation

25

Counsel to conduct their meeting.
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters,
Ofc:

(808) 524-2090

Fax:

I don't

They are
Inc.

(808) 524-2596

PC 6/19/06

111

1

there to provide advice and suggestions once the

2

facilitator gets them off their first dime.
If there's a problem with the 180 days,

3

4

I expect the appropriate GPAC to corne forward

5

with their requests to an appropriate Council

6

Committee requesting extension.

7

time is done,

8

extensions.

9

paces to reach that point about a potential

10

And until that

I don't even want to hear about
They haven't even gone through the

request.
My frustration, Madam Chair, is, you

11

12

know,

13

Department asked for the technical studies a

14

couple of years ago, that was for all the

15

islands.

16

responsibility and fault for not understanding

17

it better.

18

this comment this afternoon either, Chair.

19

I misunderstood, too.

And again,

I thought when the

I will take my share of

So I am not excluding myself from

But what I would hope would go back to

20

the Committees is get going and do your job.

21

And if they don't have the proper documentation,

22

then let's hear from the Departments what can be

23

done to help them be provided appropriate

24

information and data to get this ball rolling.

25

I think when we started with your
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1

Bill 84, Chair, and your idea, that was what,

2

five years ago, SlX years ago?

3

almost four years ago, and here we are today

4

still talking about how to implement this bill?

We enacted it

We already have Committee members

5
6

appointed and we are still trying to figure out

7

how we going to get it done?
Let the Committees go through their

8
9

current pain.

Stop protecting them and treating

10

them like kids.

They're responsible residents

11

of this community.

12

sophistication to understand information shared

13

with them.

14

information and let them start doing the work.

They have the maturity and

So to me, give them the appropriate

And there's no reason why consultants

15
16

cannot make deadlines or why contracts cannot be

17

amended because if we cannot, we obviously

18

entered wrong type of agreements to adjust to

19

the situations.

20

We have a lot of important things to

21

discuss on your agenda this afternoon, Madam

22

Chair, and I thank you for my opportunity to

23

share my few comments this afternoon on Item

24

No.1.

25

Thank you.

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

At this point,

I am going
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1

to interject some of my own comments, if you

2

don't mind, Members.

3

It's frustrating to me to see what I had

4

thought was a vision for a new planning process

5

to be so convoluted at this point in time that

6

we are letting the tail wag the dog.

7

been my understanding that the General Plan

8

process had these different sections, as was

9

described by Mr. Giroux, the general policies,

It had

10

the island plan, and the technical section, and

11

that the general policy part was the part that

12

needed to be done and worked on by all three

13

GPACs.

14

Because it didn't makes sense, and I

15

think you folks agreed, it didn't make sense

16

that we had just the Maui GPAC working on the

17

general principles, and Molokai and Lanai

18

wouldn't be participating.

19

or a year later, then they would get this and

20

say, you know, basically, you have to

21

rubber-stamp this.

22

And then later on,

That's not the intention.

And from what I can see now is if we can

23

meet with Corporation Counsel and clarify the

24

stages at which the simultaneous dissemination

25

of information goes to these three GPACs, then
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we can amend this ordinance.

2

Because the intent was to get full

3

participation across the County of Maui

4

regarding the guiding and general principles for

5

the County of Maui.

6

have thrown a monkey wrench into this whole

7

issue here when really the monkey wrench should

8

have just been the Maui island because it's the

9

place that has six Community Plan regions and so

The Island Plans seem to

10

regional issues need to be addressed by a body.

11

That,

12

I think, was our intention.
So I would say, I would ask Mr. Foley

13

and Mr. Summers how soon can you get a draft

14

general policies portion, you know, everything

15

but the Island Plan, to the GPACs?

16

I mean, depending upon that answer, it's

17

like we should kind of have the GPACs go on

18

vacation until they are ready, until the

19

Planning Department is ready to give them

20

something.

21

ordinance, that they are to receive a plan from

22

the Planning Department and then do their own

23

hearings, etc.

24
25

I mean, that's clearly stated In the

I think rather than a starting point,
perhaps the Department is trying to get to the
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1

end point already.

2

concerned, the Planning Department's community

3

outreach is done.

4

the GPACs.

5

survey, educate the community as to what those

6

guiding policies and principles are within the

7

General Plan document.

And as far as I am

You need to get that plan to

The GPACs then need to go out and

8

You can certainly -- and they need your

9

assistance in getting those meetings set up and

10

all that, but I don't think you should feel like

11

you are responsible for those meetings in order

12

to make the plan.
At this point in time, we need the plan.

13
14

The GPACs are ready to go.

They are willing to

15

go.

16

three GPACs who are very excited about

17

participating in this process, and we are

18

excited, too.

You have got some excellent people on all

So I think that from this point, we will

19

20

fix the ordinance, whatever it takes to fix it

21

so that you can disseminated simultaneously that

22

portion.

23

So if you can give me a date now, then

24

we can let these folks know whether they should

25

go on vacation or not for the rest of the
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1

summer, and, you know, how soon can you get that

2

going so that we can have a kind of a date for

3

all three GPACs to receive that policy statement

4

area of the General Plan?

5

MR. SUMMERS:

6

Thank you, Madam Chair.
We have a preliminary draft completed of

7

that countywide policy umbrella piece.

What

8

what we are -- what we have been focusing on

9

the Island Plans.

lS

But the countywide policy

10

piece, I mean, we would be ready within -- by

11

July 8th, really, is when we are intending to

12

begin discussions with that.
But, you know, that process is now

13

14

determined by Corporation Counsel is -- you

15

know, that we need to make some adjustments in

16

terms of our program, so we would need some kind

17

of amendments --

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

19

MR. SUMMERS:

20
21

Well,

I think this body -- sorry.

-- that you are talking about in order

to facilitate that.
CHAIR TAVARES:

This body would be very interested in

22

facilitating this process.

23

all -- all on the same page as far as that goes.

24

I think it

25

our staff and with Mr. Giroux and the rest of

lS

I think we are

just a matter of us meeting with

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090 Fax: (808)524-2596

PC 6/19/06

117

1

Corporation Counsel to figure out a way to make

2

that work because that's our intent.

3

And we keep talking about the intent of

4

the law, and this is the intent of the law.

5

if the law doesn't say that, we need to fix the

6

law.

7

judging from the questions and comments that

8

were made by the Members here.

So we are willing to do that,

So

I think,

9

I think we have all been a little

10

frustrated with this process, but I can't

11

imagine

12

some of the GPAC members who have talked to me,

13

you know, mostly informally, about they want to

14

get gOlng.

15

you know, they are just like champing at the bit

16

here.

17

gallop down the track, you know.

18

them that opportunity to do their galloping.

19

well, I am get something idea from

I mean, they are ready.

They are --

They want to gate to open, so they can
So let's give

And I think if you work with Corp.

20

Counsel on the agenda posting and how the -- how

21

the agenda is posted, I think that will save a

22

whole lot of grief because that's -- you know,

23

we are looking at this particular agenda for the

24

last orientation workshop.

25

consider, and I think we all will consider, the

You know,

I will
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1

clock has not started because the clock actually

2

starts when they receive something in their

3

hand.

4

And if it means we have to fix the

5

Island Plans and when they are completed, let us

6

try to fix that because just as the General Plan

7

also includes all the Community Plans, the

8

General Plan can also include all the Island

9

Plans, and they can have a different deadline.

10

But we have to have agreement on all those

11

principles that -- and policies that will govern

12

whatever happens in each of those Island Plans.

13

So if you would allow us to do -- go

14

that route, if you folks can meet your deadline

15

for July 8th to disseminate that draft plan to

16

the three GPACs, I think we are well on our way.

17

And -- and hopefully, you know, you will have

18

your order of business where you will have your

19

Chair and Vice-Chair picked.

20

And that's the other thing I am going to

21

fix about this ordinance, is I did talk to,

22

also, staff members when we made this ordinance.

23

And actually, it was more or less an oversight

24

that we didn't include specifically the Chair

25

and Vice-Chair section because it is in the CPAC
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1

section.

2

all of the boards and commissions that we have

3

Chairpersons and Vice-Chairpersons, so this

4

shouldn't be any different.

5

intention at the time we made the bill, so we

6

will go ahead and fix that part.

7

But the understanding had been, well,

So that was our

So I see at least three areas that we

8

have to clarify within this.

9

with the -- with the attorneys to make sure that

So let us work

10

we are not standing in your way or the GPAC's

11

way of coming up with an excellent document for

12

our County.

13

would like to leave it unless you have other

14

comments or Members have other comments.

and that's kind of how I

Ms. Anderson.

15
16

And

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you, Chair.

I

17

appreciate your guidance on this.

18

know, we spent a long time on Bill 84.

19

wasn't four years ago; it was passed two years

20

ago,

21

working on it.

22

happened.

23

In 2004.

I think, you
And it

Mr. Summers spent a long time
Mr. Foley was around when that

And I don't see any vagueness or, you

24

know, strict interpretation or liberal

25

interpretation as far as the requirements to
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1

simultaneously transmit the overall General Plan

2

document.

3

Simultaneously transmit the proposed revisions

4

prepared and recommended by the Director of

5

Planning to the three General Plan Advisory

6

Committees.

7

It says it as clear -- crystal clear.

Now,

I don't know how you can interpret

8

that liberally or any other way.

9

crystal clear.

10

It's pretty

So if you guys were interpreting it

11

different and Mr. Giroux has now put you back on

12

the path, then, you know,

13

cannot accept that, Madam Chair.

14

have been living with this ordinance and this

15

bill for the last four years, and there's really

16

no excuse to misinterpret what is a very clear

17

direction.

18

I

just -- I

just

These people

So I would like to ask just one

19

question, maybe two, depending on the answer.

20

And I would like a yes-or-no answer, so we can

21

get on with your agenda, Madam Chair.

22

You guys have had two and a half to

23

three years, and the money, from this Council,

24

to get a plan developed.

25

consultant that has been paid the money to help

You have got a private
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1

you get this done.

2

Planning Division that's been working on this

3

for at least two years that I know of.

4
5

We have got a Long Range

Where are you -- let's see.
get a yes or no out of this?

6

Is the plan for Maui island completed

7

and ready to go forward,

8

years, go forward to the GPAC?

9

How can I

MR. FOLEY:

after two and a half

Bill 84 was adopted two years ago.

We

10

have been working on the plan for one year.

11

the policy document is drafted, and it will be

12

distributed for the July 8th meeting.

13

the Maui Island Plan is not completed.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And

And, no,

And how far -- I am hearing

15

from people that it's not until October that you

16

are going to present a plan.

17

MR. FOLEY:

Well, we were intending to distribute it

18

in pieces, as we described at your last meeting.

19

If we have to distribute it in whole, it might

20

not -- the Maui Island Plan may not be completed

21

until October.

22

complicated than Molokai and Lanai.

23

It's significantly more

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And for Molokai and Lanai,

24

have you even started on it?

25

that?

Where are you on
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We have -- we have had two meetings with

2

the GPACs there.

3

mapplng.

4

the Council.

5

background work, but we have -- we are reviewing

6

the Community Plans.

7

We have -- we have done some

We just got funding two weeks ago from
So, we haven't finished the -- the

And we are -- had hoped, and I think

8

this needs to be still open for discussion,

9

if -- if the -- if this is acceptable to the

10

Chair, we had hoped to combine the Community

11

Plans with the Island Plans so that we don't

12

have two separate documents.

13

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Well, that's a contradiction

14

of the County Code, Mr. Foley.

15

to follow the County Code.

16

MR. FOLEY:

Well, I am sorry.

I think you need

I thought I heard

17

Ms. Tavares say that we were going to talk about

18

some modifications to Bill 84, and that would

19

take care of any contradictions.

20
21

CHAIR TAVARES:

We can have that discussion when we

talk about the other modifications.

22

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24
25

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Thank you, Ms. Anderson.

Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Oh -- oh,

I had one other
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last thing.

2

I am sorry.

Sorry.

Sorry.

I would like to request that we get

3

transmitted to our Committee, to this item, the

4

last two minutes of the GPAC's meetings.

5

understand you have a court reporter.

6

could transmit those minutes to us.

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

meetings?

9
10
11

I

If you

The minutes of the last two Maui GPAC

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

The last two meetings, yes,

please.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

We will make that request,

12

Ms. Anderson.

13

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

14

Thank you very much.

Thank you, Mr. Kane.

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

Mr. Kane.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Just

17

clarity on your guidance.

18

you speak of and your reference to receiving the

19

first part of -- of the -- I guess it's the --

20

help me, Madam Chair --

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The adjustments that

The general policy?
-- the general policy.

So the

23

intent is that we -- that the GPACs receive

24

that.

25

So does that technically start the clock?

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

And so, as far as the

2

Island Plan and the tech's policies, I don't

3

know if that's the third part ...

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

Technical.

7

The technical.

Technical.

Technical.

Excuse me.

Thank you.

Those are gOlng to come at some future

8

point within the 180 days, so technically, they

9

are going to have less than 180 days to have

10

discussion, deliberation, and propose

11

recommendations?

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

I think as we formulate what those

13

changes might be to the -- to the ordinance that

14

we will discuss those items because I am not

15

sure where the technical section would fit as

16

far as with the General Plan.

17

would fit with the General Plan policies, but

18

I -- I would rather have a discussion with the

19

Planning Department and also with Corporation

20

Counsel.

21

Seems like it

So we may be looking at 180 days for

22

this section, or maybe we shorten it.

23

will say it's, you know,

24

the policy part.

25

with those numbers.

Maybe we

90 days because it is

But, you know, we can play
But I almost see us doing
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1

another section that has to do with the Island

2

Plans,

3

deals with the Community Plans because I think

4

that's what's hanging up this General Plan

5

moving forward.

6

just as we have another section that

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So the intent is to -- to break

7

it up, and then provide deadline or sunset

8

clauses for each particular phase?

9
10
11

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
about?

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14
15

Is that what you are talking

Yes.
Okay.

I am just trying to

understand where you are.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah,

I think that's what we would

16

end up doing, but we certainly will discuss it

17

and be open to recommendations from the body

18

based on what Planning Department and our staff

19

tells us, too.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

Thank you, Madam Chair.

The other comment, real briefly, lS,

22

without getting into any detail,

I -- I share

23

the same concern that Member Anderson has.

24

think the intent, original intent of bringing

25

together these GPAC members was to deal with the
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1

General Plan, and any request to incorporate now

2

a Community Plan context into that I think

3

would -- would be in conflict with the original

4

intent of what we did to bring these GPAC

5

members into existence.

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

Right.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So I think that -- that issue,

8

for me, anyway, is going to merit a lot more

9

discussion, and it's going to take a lot of

10

convincing for me to -- to buy into this at this

11

point in time.

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

17
18
19
20

Okay.

We will have that discussion.
Thank you.

I am sure it will be a good one.
Thank you.

Thank you.

Any other comments before we defer on
this item?
All right.
deferred.

No objections, this item lS

(Gavel.)

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

All right.

Members, it's 4:30, and

23

we would like to get into the other topic,

24

because people have been waiting here for a very

25

long time to hear what is happening there.
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1

Do you folks want a ten-minute break or

2

so?

3

ten minutes.

4

have to be in here too long.

5

so we will meet at 4:40.

Okay.

We will -- we will take a recess for
Please corne back so that we don't

6

RECESS:

4:31 p.m.

7

RECONVENE :

4:44 p.m.

8

Carroll and Johnson)

For ten minutes,

Recess.

(Exc.:

(Gavel. )

Councilmembers

9

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

(Gavel.) Meeting reconvene.

We have

11

Member Anderson excused, Member Carroll, Member

12

Pontanilla, and Member Johnson.

13

Pontanilla is quickly approaching.

Oh, Member

14

15

ITEM NO. :

39 :

16

RE:

MAXIMUM BUILDING HEIGHT

REQUIREMENTS

(SAND HILLS IN WAILUKU)

17
18

CHAIR TAVARES:

Members, we are now talking about on

19

the agenda Item No. 39.

20

No. 39 is the maximum building height

21

requirements, in parentheses, Sand Hills in

22

Wailuku.

23

people have been testifying about.

25

This is about the project that most

And you know,

24

And just to review,

I know that people have to

leave, and we are going to lose quorum here
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1

shortly, and I apologize to the folks that are

2

interested in this particular item that we will

3

not be able to thoroughly discuss it today.

4

I

5

record.

But

would like to get some -- some things on the

And also, we have some information that

6

7

Ms. Anderson has gathered, and if you look

8

through that information, if there are questions

9

that come up that we need further clarification

10

from Administration, in particular, that we send

11

those letters out from the Committee to whoever

12

the appropriate agency is.
Mr. Foley, do you have any openlng

13
14
15

comments, or Mr. Yoshida?
MR. FOLEY:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

I

just wanted to

16

mention that we sent a response to the Committee

17

dated June 15th, but in addition to that, we

18

submitted a new letter today dated June 19th,

19

and also the minutes of the meetings of

20

August 6th, 1990, and September 18th, 1990.

21

And I

just wanted to mention that our

22

letter dated today, June 19th, has considerably

23

more background information about exactly what

24

process the -- the subject subdivision went

25

through when it was reviewed as a Project
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District starting in 1974.

2

And -- and then we -- so the main

3

difference between the June 15th letter and the

4

June 19th letter, which is after the minutes, is

5

that it's more detailed regarding the history.

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

Okay.

Any questions for Mr. Foley?
Madam Chair.

Just one thing, one minute,

Ms. Anderson.
Mr. Foley, you said that on your

10
11

June 19th transmittal, you said something about

12

after the minutes, there is some other

13

information.

14

after the minutes.

15

MR. FOLEY:

My copy doesn't have anything

No -- oh, in my binder, it's located

16

after the minutes.

17

before the minutes.

But maybe in yours,

The June 19th letter is three pages

18
19

long.

20

then the answer to four questions.

It includes historical information.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

23

it is

And

Does anyone have it in their binders?
There's two June 19th

letters.

24

CHAIR TAVARES:

Two June 19th letters.

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

One is the subject, maximum
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1

building height, Sand Hills, and the other one

2

lS - -

3

MR. FOLEY:

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

5

same thing, but it's bold.
Yeah, the one that's bold is the new --

MR. FOLEY:

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

MR. FOLEY:

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

11

12

Got it.

All right.

It was

after.

6

10

Okay.

Sorry.
It lS the second June 19th document.

Yeah.
Okay.

Members, any questions about

this part?
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I am assuming that -- I -- I

13

did get a chance to briefly review these

14

submittals, Madam Chair, and it looks to me like

15

these are just responses to the request for

16

information that you -- you asked for.

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

19
20

Yes.
So I have no questions for

that, but I do have other questions.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

We did not -- correct me if

21

I'm wrong, staff.

22

Corporation Counsel?

23

Did we get a response from

No response from them yet.

All right.

24

So we have from Mr. Milton Arakawa and

25

Mr. Foley.

Okay.

Thank you.
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And Mr. Arakawa's response is dated

2

June 15th and basically is describing the

3

chronology for the grading permit issuance with

4

the attachments.

5

Mr. Arakawa, Milton Arakawa's letter, response?

6

That's the one just prlor to the June 19th, the

7

first June 19th one.

8

9

Any questions about

We have to figure out a way to number
these things so it's June 19th A and

10

June 19th B, when we get something on the same

11

date.

12

sometimes.

13

Gets a little confusing to locate these

Okay.

Seeing none at this time, and,

14

Members, if later on there is something you wish

15

additional information on, please forward that

16

to our -- to our Committee staff, and we will

17

send the appropriate request for information

18

through the appropriate channels.
Okay.

19
20

Ms. Anderson.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Madam Chair, you know, as a

21

former planner myself,

I have been very

22

disturbed by what's happened at both

23

subdivisions in Maui Lani, and so I researched

24

the public record and got documentation that

25

gives the history of the project approvals for
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1

the Maui Lani Project District as well as the

2

Sand Hills project that fronts Nakoa Drive, and

3

the Maui Lani Site 1-0 project which backs up to

4

Palama Drive.

5

to the Committee and divided it up so it's easy

6

to follow.

7

And I provided this information

And, you know, I would like to maybe ask

8

a question to cut to the chase.

I think that

9

given a few minutes that maybe we can clear up

10

the situation, but I would like to first give

11

the Administration the opportunity to maybe

12

state the case, and I'm just going to say this

13

briefly on the -- on the onset before I ask my

14

question.

15

Project District approvals do not glve

16

specific directions regarding grading or site

17

elevations.

18

what a Project District is.

19

give you flexibility so that down the road, it's

20

a, you know, 15- to 20-year project, so that as

21

each segment of the project is developed, you

22

can then have the flexibility to create your

23

design for each subdivision, as both of these

24

subdivisions have done.

25

They are not that specific.

That's

It's supposed to

So it's -- it's wrong to say that any
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1

approvals they got with their Project District

2

approval, which

3

September 20th, 19 -- or, rather, excuse me.

4

Was done in -- well, I don't have exactly the

5

date, but it was 1990.

6

which was dated

As it reads in the ordinance, Members,

7

you can see the Maui Lani Project District

8

approvals, the first sheet gives you what the

9

regulations are, and the second sheet gives you

10

the ordinance for Project District II.

And it

11

has been amended several times, but the original

12

ordinance was Ordinance Number 1924 issued in

13

1990.
Then the next phase of Project District

14

Phase II approval.

And if you look on the

15

lS

16

ordinance, page 2, for Phase II -- page 2 of the

17

ordinance, on the back, the very last section

18

before amendments and revision, it says phase

19

rather, In the middle of the page -- I am sorry

20

Members

21

the requirements, that a preliminary site plan

22

shall conform to Project District ordinance and

23

shall include the following, and it lists

24

various things, proposals for drainage, streets,

25

parking, utilities, grading, landscaping.

Phase II approval, it gives you all
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1

However, if you look at the project --

2

the Phase I I approval, which lS the next thing

3

in this handout, there's no mention of grading.

4

And the map, the site map that's attached to the

5

Phase I I approval, is again a very generalized

6

map.

7

grading involved ln it.

8

There's no site elevations.

There's no

And that's, you know, because you want

9

to be able to have the flexibility in, you know,

10

15 years, what -- we are 16 years down the road,

11

and these two subdivisions have come In.

12

So I find it hard to believe how the

13

Administration, or at least the Mayor, can say

14

that they had approvals for their grading and

15

for their site elevations when they got their

16

zoning because there's nothing in here that

17

substantiates that.

18

So I would like to know -- before going

19

on to these other two individual approvals, it's

20

my contention, Madam Chair, that nothing

21

regarding grading or site elevations was

22

proposed until these two projects came in for

23

their preliminary subdivision approvals.

24
25

And they were warned then that their
grading has to comply with Chapter 20.08, which,
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you know, is the grading ordinance.
And so, before I go on,

I would just

3

like to have an explanation from the

4

Administration as to the Mayor's contention ln

5

his letter -- actually, he did a letter for both

6

Maui Lani Lot 1-0, which is Nakoa Drive, and he

7

also did one for Palama Drive, the Site 1-0.

8

They are about six months apart.

9

So I would like to know from the

10

Administration a clarification of this sentence,

11

in this letter that the Mayor writes, which in

12

essence gives an administrative decision to

13

allow the project to proceed with building

14

heights determined from finish grade.

15

He says ln the first paragraph

and,

16

Members, I am sorry I am skipping around.

17

just trying to be quick.

18

Nakoa Drive handout, the Mayor's letter is the

19

third page to the last.

20

didn't have time to tab all of this for you.

21

worked on it over the weekend, and we only got

22

this stuff copied this morning.

23

I am

If you look in the

And again,

I am sorry I
I

The second sentence says -- this is the

24

December 22nd,

'05 letter to Mr. Foley

25

reference is made to your inquiry for
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1

clarification on the County's granting of the

2

Project District Phase III approval for Lot 1-0,

3

subdivision at Maui Lani.

4
5

And this -- the letter lS essentially
the same for both of these subdivisions.

6

"The approval was granted because of

7

certain circumstances affecting the proposed

8

subdivision."
I would like to know what those certain

9

10

circumstances are, Madam Chair, if anybody can

11

tell us what the certain circumstances are.

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

Mayor Arakawa, if you would care to

13
14
15

I see the Mayor has joined us.

respond.
MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Madam Chairman, thank you very much.

16

I have been following this issue, watching you

17

guys on TV a little bit, and since the question

18

seems to be about my approval of this, let me

19

first of all point out that Maui Lani project

20

has been around since 1974, as --

21

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Madam Chair, if we could

22

just get the -- the answer to the question so we

23

can move on.

24

be a lot of questions.

25

answer to the question, a direct answer, what

It's 5:00 p.m.

There's going to

If we could just have an
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1

were the certain circumstances affecting the

2

proposed subdivision that caused the Mayor to

3

make this decision.

4
5
6

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah, Mr. Mayor, we are aware of how

long this project has been around.
MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Madam Chair,

I am trying to answer

7

the question.

8

an answer, then just tell me so.

9

answer, then let me answer the question.

If the Council Members don't want
If you want an
I am

10

prefacing it because that's part of my answer.

11

She wants to know what -- what approvals and

12

what we are talking about, and that's what I am

13

trying to get to.

14

Now,

I have heard a lot of accusations

15

and things, and I think you need to understand

16

how the system actually works because I don't

17

believe you do.

18

carrying on the way you are I think pretty much

19

belies the fact that you don't understand how

20

these things actually work in our discussions so

21

I am under the assumption that you think a

22

decision was made by myself alone without

23

consultation.

And the fact that you are

24

Now, when we were -- when we were

25

discussing this, these issues, we had the
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1

Planning Department, we had Public Works, we had

2

our Corp. Counsel, and we were sitting down and

3

we were looking at these issues that were coming

4

up because we had complaints on the area and

5

what was actually happening with the grading

6

ordinance.

7

discussed it.

8
9

So we sat down and we actually

Now, whether you understand it or not,
most of my decision making is made because we

10

are getting advice from our Corp. Counsel, and

11

the varlOUS Departments.

12

What I was told was that with all of the

13

things that have gone through in the past and

14

all of the assumptions that were made by people

15

that own the property, the developers, that

16

there were certain inherent rights that were

17

assumed by the developers as they were

18

purchasing the property and they were going

19

through the process.

20

rights -- and we were not specifically looking

21

at just Maui Lani.

22

grading ordinance for Maui County, and the

23

decision was based on a grading ordinance for

24

Maui County and how to assume the area where we

25

are going to actually start taking an action.

And that these inherent

We are looking at the
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Now, In looking at this, what we are

2

looking at is the best way to protect the

3

County's position if any suit were to corne up

4

having to deal with projects that were already

5

going through a process and had assumed that

6

they had inherent rights built in.

7

If you recall, the grading ordinance was

8

changed after 1990.

9

that the Project District -- the developers were

There were the assumption

10

working on, and we will go back in specific to

11

Maui Lani, but any Project District that was

12

gOlng through, that was going through and had

13

Phase II approval, we decided that that was the

14

level In which we were going to recognize that

15

the Project District was already going through

16

as if approved.

17

And that we were know that in varlOUS

18

steps along the way, different approvals have to

19

be taken place, and there is nothing that says

20

they can't and they don't have to follow the

21

rules for grading, they don't have to follow the

22

rules for doing a subdivision.

23

development rules all are in place in trying to

24

do all of these things.

25

All the

But we were working with rules that had
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1

been in place prior to the new law corning ln,

2

the new rules, and we were just following those

3

were the old rules, and that's what was in place

4

for decades.

5

able to use as the delineation point between

6

what we are going to allow to continue through

7

and what we are going to require to be able to

8

take and use under the new ordinances because we

9

felt that there were inherent rights that were

10

That's what we were using to be

built In.

11

So ln what was actually approved, we

12

just looked at it across the board, anything

13

that had Phase I I approval, we are going to

14

allow to go under the old rules.

15

had less than Phase I I approval, we are going to

16

have to follow the new rules.

17

Anything that

Because at that point, we felt that the

18

inherent rights that were already built in to

19

the approval process -- and there are properties

20

that are bought, purchased, people are already

21

doing deals on how they are going to develop the

22

project, what they are going to be able to do

23

with the banking and all that stuff, when you

24

start putting it all together, we felt that

25

there was enough investment in the assurance
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1

that something was going to occur in the way

2

that they had been able to put their investment

3

money and gotten all their assurances for to

4

that Phase II approval.

5

That was the advice that I followed

6

after our discussion working with Corp. Counsel

7

and the

and the Departments.

8

We also further looked at the rules, and

9

we had some issues with the rules that we wanted

10

to have discussed; hence, at almost the same

11

time, we asked Joe Alueta, from Planning, to

12

start looking at the ordinances and to try and

13

create an ordinance that would be able to be

14

more palatable to be working through, that

15

Departments were more comfortable with working

16

at because if we don't like a rule, we change

17

the rule.
And that has been going through since

18

That work started, and it's actually

19

that time.

20

gone through the different Planning Commissions

21

and, hence, that rule is before you for

22

discussion.
That's the long and short of it.

23
24
25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So those are the certain

circumstances that you have to support your
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decision, Mr. Mayor?
MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Those are the circumstances that I

3

used to support my decision.

4

was advised by the Corporation Counsel, and

5

that's what we discussed at that meeting.

6

That was what I

I don't go through and dissect

7

everything to infinitesimal amounts.

8

looking at what would be the best position to

9

defend for the County.

10
11
12

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I am

And what inherent rights do

you -- are you referring to?
MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Whatever funding was put in, whatever

13

consideration developers were putting in to

14

buying the property or property owners would

15

have to the point where they actually had gone

16

to and gotten Phase II approval.

17

borrowed money to purchase the property, if they

18

had borrowed money on the assumption that they

19

are going to do planning, they are going to be

20

putting together whatever their teams were,

21

whatever investments they had to that point, are

22

inherent rights.

23

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So if they had

There's nothing in Phase II

24

approval, Mr. Mayor, that has -- that gives them

25

any right for grading or elevations.
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1

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Absolutely.

2

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Phase II -- excuse me.

3

Phase II approval goes with the master project,

4

the whole project.

5

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

That is correct.

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So there are no inherent

7

rights that have anything to do with grading or

8

site elevations.

9

1D
11
12

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Again ...

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So how can you say that they

have inherent rights?
MAYOR ARAKAWA:

I have -- I have not said, and I am

13

not saying, that grading had anything to do with

14

the Phase II approvals or before.

15

saying is the inherent rights that we were

16

talking about were all the investment potentials

17

and obligations of the land ownership that come

18

before Phase II.

19

What I am

I do not believe I said grading

2D

ordinance or any of those others.

21

believe that I said that any of these rules that

22

are coming in as far as what

23

for construction or permitting and all of that

24

were considered either because those come after

25

these approvals.

1S

I don't

going to be done
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1

Now, remember, the Phase II approval was

2

given in 1990, and we are looking at this thing

3

in 2002 or 2003.

4

1990, these things were still ongoing, and there

5

were investment opportunities and many of the

6

properties were bought and sold and many of the

7

investments outside of what we were doing were

8

also a consideration for us In what kind of

9

liability we may have.

10

So a lot of these, even after

It had nothing to do with a grading

11

ordinance, and I would wish that you would stop

12

trying to intimidate that we are working on a

13

grading ordinance because that has nothing to do

14

with our Phase II decision.

15
16

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

You are the one that brought

it up, not me, Mr. Mayor.
Let me ask you, what -- who gave you the

17
18

advice to allow them to build at finish grade,

19

which would take it way above the 30 feet

20

maximum?

21

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Understand, Michelle, you are trying

22

to get back to a grading ordinance again, and

23

what we are

24

Phase II approval --

25

what we are talking about is

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I didn't mention ...
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-- Phase II approval, not a

2

grading -- not grading on any height or -- those

3

were not considerations in what we were

4

discussing.

5

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Mr. Mayor,

I have told you

6

this three times.

Phase II approval -- it's

7

right here in front of us -- has nothing to do

8

with site elevations so how can you say they had

9

inherent right to build above the 30-foot limit?

10

That's what you gave them a permission to do

11

against the County Code.

12

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

We gave them permission to continue

13

what they were doing under the old rules, under

14

the old rules, anything that was past Phase II

15

approval.

16

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Because the old rules -- the

17

building height restriction was adopted in '91,

18

and because they got Phase II, you are letting

19

them -- you are letting them to

20

build with -- with no adherence to that building

21

restriction?

22

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

to -- to

We were not considering heights.

23

What we were considering was whether or not if

24

there was enough confidence or enough put into a

25

decision to that point whether or not the County
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1

would be more liable or not.

2

discussion.

3

That was the

It had nothing to do with heights.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Well, your letter giving

4

them an administrative decision to allow the

5

project to proceed with the building heights

6

determined from finish grade, that's what this

7

issue is all about, Mr. Mayor.

It has

8

everything to do with heights.

That's my

9

question.

10

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

It has to do with -- it has to do

11

with whether or not we are going to allow the

12

projects to continue under the old rules or the

13

new rules.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

That's like saylng if you

15

got your zoning in 1960, and you have been

16

sitting on this land for all these years, when

17

you corne in for a building permit, you know

18

what, you don't need to follow the Building

19

Code, the current Building Code, or the current

20

Fire Safety Code.

21

in place in 1960.

22
23
24
25

You can go with whatever was

So you have not adequately explained
what the certain circumstances are at all.
MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Council Member,

I am explaining to

you what our position was and what our decision
Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofe: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

PC 6/19/06

147

1

was based on.

2

or not, that's your opinion and --

Whether you consider it adequate

3

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

5

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Well, Mr. Mayor ...

Ms. Anderson.
my position lS very clear as to

6

what we made our decision on.

7

have answered your question.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And I believe I

You know, on -- on

actually, on December 14th, 2004, this has to do

10

with Nakoa Drive, Sand Hills, the Project

11

District Phase III approval, which is done,

12

Madam Chair, on the master plan for each

13

individual phase of Maui Lani.

14

preliminary subdivision approval for that was

15

issued on October 18th, 2003, long after the

16

building height restriction had been enacted.

17

And the

Phase III -- Phase III approval was

18

glven March 12th, 2004.

19

approval, which the County Code requires has to

20

be connected to the site plan -- it's basically

21

an approval of the site plan -- there's no

22

reference in the Phase III approval to a site

23

plan at all.

24
25

And in Phase III

So, in fact, the first mention of any
kind of grading or -- or height restrictions
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1

comes In a memo dated December 14th to the

2

subdivision file, the preliminary subdivision

3

file from the Planning Director, and it states

4

that lssues have arisen regarding the current

5

grading and future compliance with building

6

height restrictions.

7

subdivision is rescinded.

8

December 14th, 2004.
In February

9

Approval for the final
That was

well, In

In June of

10

13 -- June 13,

11

approval.

12

administrative decision, was made December 22,

13

2005.

14

was made.

15

saying that he had made the decision.

16

was December 22nd, 2005.

17

'05, they got final subdivision

And then the Mayor's decision,

Actually, we don't know when his decision
We only know when he wrote a letter
And that

So the -- the actual time when height or

18

at least building height restrictions are

19

considered is in the subdivision process.

20

Mr. Foley pointed it out that obviously

21

they were filling above what they could

22

obviously build on, and instead of -- instead of

23

respecting that opinion, the Mayor just told

24

them go ahead and -- and build, and we will just

25

make it right for you.

And how is that right?
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1

I mean, how low are we going to allow our

2

standards to go to allow someone to maximize

3

their profits?

4

I

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

just -- you know ...
Ms. Anderson.
We have got ...

If you -- if you would allow our

8

Committee staff to review the information that

9

you have provided us and the other information

10

provided by the two Directors, and also chat

11

with Corporation Counselor wait for their

12

their responses, then I think we will have a

13

better sense of a direction that the County can

14

go in regarding this particular topic because

15

the rest of the afternoon and into the evening

16

we can just sit here and argue about whose

17

reliance and on what date kind of thing.

18

think we need to get to more of the facts of the

19

case and the chronology of it.

20

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

But I

Yes, and I have provided

21

that for you, Madam Chair, and I appreciate

22

it ...

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes, you have provided lots of

24

information that we just received now, and I

25

really thank you for doing all this work because
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1

it was a lot of work to get all of this

2

information.

3

Committee staff to have the opportunity to

4

review this and then figure out what our course

5

of action would be after that.

6

But I would like our staff, our

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Fine.

I would like to point

7

out for the record, Madam Chair, that Maui Lani

8

Sand Hills and Maui Lani Site 1-0, both of them

9

are being developed by the same developer, who

10

is a different person from Maui Lani, who

11

originally got entitlements.

12

entitlements run with the land,

13

the land has to adhere to the entitlements and

14

to the restrictions.

15

And these
so whoever buys

And there's a hold-harmless agreement

16

against the County, so the County has no

17

liability.

18

And I might add that these -- both of

19

these preliminary subdivision approvals, you

20

know, you have 45 days after you submit a

21

request for a subdivision.

22

approval process, there's 45 days before the

23

Public Works Director has to approve it or it's

24

automatically approved.

25

list of conditions of things that need to be

In your preliminary

And there's a whole
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provided.

2

Well, if -- if the developer doesn't

3

provide that information, in order for the

4

Director to be able to give the approval within

5

45 days, instead what he does is he gives the

6

approval listing all these things that are still

7

missing.

8
9

And you will see in both of these
packets that there's a whole litany of things

10

that needed to be completed attached to the

11

preliminary subdivision approval.

12

And there's even a condition in the

13

preliminary subdivision approval,

14

these, warning them that you have to adhere to

15

the building height restriction of 30 feet at

16

finished or existing grade, whichever is lower.

17

So they were forewarned.

ln both of

And, mind you,

18

we don't know who actually processed the Sand

19

Hills preliminary approval because it was done

20

by an engineer.

21

the title of that.

22

But I

So we still have to look for

just want you to know that because

23

the preliminary approval conditions were not

24

met, and at least we only have one subdivision

25

so far that has a final approval, and that one
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well,

it doesn't matter.

2

The other one that doesn't -- that

3

that got final subdivision approval, and I

4

believe it is -- yes, it is Sand Hills.

5

Hills has their final subdivision approval as of

6

June 13th,

7

attached to this project.

8

issue us a bond to guarantee that they are going

9

to fulfill all of the conditions in the

10

'05.

Sand

There's a $7 million bond
They were required to

preliminary subdivision approval.

11

So you know, this whole threat of a suit

12

against the City because of some kind of

13

inherent right, what inherent right?

14

no inherent right except what is in the public

15

documents, the official public documents, giving

16

them approval.

They have

17

Mr. Foley twice warned them.

18

And also, in the preliminary approval

19

subdivision maps, you will see on these maps,

20

and I -- I -- I copied you small corners of one

21

map.

22

map, they determine where there are inadequacies

23

in the map.

24

all this grading and this fill that's going in.

25

And the grading permits, 222,000 cubic yards of

The engineers, when they review a plat

And on these plat maps, they show
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fill.

2

The plat map says you must adhere to

3

20.08.

4

our building height restrictions.

5

Mayor went ahead, after all these warnings, and

6

allowed them to build at finish grade after they

7

put all this fill in.

And yet the

So you know, I -- I haven't gotten an

8
9

Mr. Foley warned them you must adhere to

explanation.

I would like to see it in writing

10

what the certain circumstances are that allowed

11

this to happen.
I would also note that the fill that's

12
13

gOlng in on Palama Drive, that fill, Members, lS

14

dirt, what they call mill mud, from HC&S's mill.

15

And I believe, and I have State statute and EPA

16

regulations right here that say that waste from

17

agricultural -- agricultural operations is

18

considered solid waste.

19

transport solid waste, you better make sure it's

20

not hazardous solid waste.

21

is transporting the solid waste, Madam Chair,

22

it's their responsibility.

23

responsibility -- and this is from the Code of

24

Federal Regulations -- it's their responsibility

25

to determine if that waste is a hazardous waste

And if you are going to

And the person who

It's their
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before they do anything with it.

2

Now,

I have got articles from allover

3

this state where the State Department of Health

4

is dealing with soil, contaminated soil, from

5

plantation operations that have been taken to

6

other places or where -- where housing

7

developments have been done on top of this fill,

8

and there are health hazards involved in it.

9

Maui Land and Pine had their Triangle

10

Square parcel tested, pretested, their soil

11

pretested for development purposes, and they

12

found that they exceeded the safe levels of

13

arsenic.

14

their annual report to the Security and Exchange

15

Commission saying that if they want to develop

16

this parcel, they are going to have to remove

17

the soil at a cost of $3.2 million.

18

And they put it in their security

So you know, we have got to make sure

19

that we are not -- we are not damaging the

20

health of our residents by allowing this soil to

21

just be dispersed allover the island with no

22

regulatory control at all.

23

And that's why I am incensed about this,

24

Madam Chair, because nobody seems to give a rip.

25

Nobody seems to care.
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1

I have got e-mails and letters from

2

people that are dealing with this soil, and they

3

are having health problems with it.

4

adequate dust control.

5

grading ordinance.

6

law.

7

You got to put up with it.

8

breathing -- God knows, they could be breathing

9

arsenlc.

10

There's no

And that's in our

That's a requirement of the

And these people are told, well, too bad.
And they are

So, they have gone to every -- they are

11

getting the blow-off from every State agency and

12

every County agency.

13

corne to us because it seems like we are the only

14

people who really give a rip about their health

15

and about the fact that they have the right to

16

the peaceful enjoyment of their horne.

17

And that's why they have

So, I don't care about inherent rights.

18

You know, if it's not in an official document,

19

you don't have a right.

20

much money you might lose because you can't fill

21

a gully up and build on it.

22

somewhere else with your project.

23
24
25

And I don't care how

Oh, well.

Go

I am done, Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Any further comments from the Members?
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1

If not,

2

I said, we will have our -- oh,

3

Mr. Hokama.

4

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I am going to defer this item, and like
I am sorry,

Is there a reason why

5

Corporation Counsel does not have a

6

representative currently, Madam Chair?

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

Our meeting ran a little longer than

8

was expected, and Mr. Giroux had to leave but I

9

think the -- the Corporation Counsel should be

10

at our meetings, and he wasn't prepared to come

11

today.

12

will schedule around his schedule.

13
14

We will have him at the next one.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

We

Thank you.

I have a question, and I am not sure if
to the

15

you have already forwarded this to

16

appropriate Department, Chair, but my question

17

is has something similar been requested for --

18

for approval consideration that the Departments

19

have either requested or determined that a

20

re-engineering or a redesign must take place for

21

it to move forward to -- to be granted an

22

approval?

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

question.

25

I don't believe we have asked that

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Because I have been informed
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1

by some residents within the project area that

2

something similar has gone through and that the

3

Departments had requested redesign and that the

4

developer redesigned to take care of some of the

5

concerns that we are talking about this

6

afternoon.

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah, I am aware of one project that

8

had to do that, but it was not in this area.

9

was I think in South Maui.

10
11

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Okay.

It

I was informed that it

was within Maui Lani.

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

Oh, really?

13

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

So I

just was curious to see

14

if we can have that either verified, that it is

15

accurate, or verified that, no, it is not within

16

the Maui Lani project.

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

All right.

We will send a follow-up

18

letter requesting that information, Mr. Hokama.

19

Thank you.

20

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Members, if there are any other

22

questions that you have that you want us to

23

send, please let us know.

24

we will have our staff look over this and

25

schedule our next meeting so that we can have

And in the meantime,
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1

Corporation Counsel here.

2

have our response in writing from them.

3
4

Hopefully, we will

Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Chair, I was wondering if

5

we can have Public Works up here to provide us

6

with some information in regards to the Maui

7

Lani subdivision in the back of Palama Drive,

8

what the Department is doing in regards to the

9

dust control in that particular area.

10
11
12
13
14
15

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Mr. Arakawa, would you be able

to ...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And what the inspectors

have done so far.
MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Madam Chair, can I make a statement

just for the record before I leave?

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah, go ahead, Mr. Mayor.

17

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Just because it was asked, this

18

letter actually was sent out about a week, plus

19

or minus, from the time we actually had our

20

meeting.

21

working with.

So that's the time frame that we are

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

23

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

And In reality,

24

letters.

25

came from the Department.

I don't write the

They are actually -- they actually
We sign off on them
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as to what we agreed would be the process.
And the generation of the meeting that

2
3

we had was because there was discussion as to

4

what Director of Planning's lssues were as well

5

as with Corporation Counsel and the rest of the

6

Departments.
So at that meeting, we did -- we did

7

8

note that these were the concerns because of the

9

new rules versus the old rules, and that's what

10

that whole meeting was about to discuss, where

11

we should and if we should take the

12

interpretation to where we did.

13

record.

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

15

MAYOR ARAKAWA:

Okay.

16

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

20
21

Okay.

For the

Thank you.

Madam Chair.

Mr. Milton Arakawa.
I am sorry.

Let's let Milton answer

Mr. Pontanilla's question.
MR. ARAKAWA:

Councilmember Pontanilla, with regard

22

to items like dust control, the

we have

23

received a number of calls from residents along

24

Palama Drive, and we have sent our inspectors

25

out.

We realize, however, dust is often an

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

PC 6/19/06

160

1

lssue that's going to occur or recur when the

2

construction occurs.

3

out.

4

do the watering, which they do.

5

know, if it's windy, the site will dry out, and

6

dust will, you know -- basically, dust will fly,

7

basically, when it's dry.

We can ask the construction companies to

8
9

We can send the inspectors

But as you

So we try our best to control it to the
best of our ability, and if our residents do

10

have complaints, they can, you know, call us,

11

and you know, we will try to respond as best we

12

can.

13

very, very difficult.

14

But to -- to eliminate all dust is -- is

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Have you gotten any

15

information in regards to the soil that is being

16

used at this location?

17

MR. ARAKAWA:

No, we have not.

The actual issues

18

regarding what's in the soil, there are

19

allegations regarding the use of contaminated

20

soil, those types of issues would be regulated

21

by the Department of Health.

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And would you know if the

23

Department of Health was notified in regards to

24

the type of soil that is being used there?

25

MR. ARAKAWA:

I believe they have, but I -- I have
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1

not seen any additional -- the results of any

2

additional testing.

3
4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Madam Chair, can we

request that of the Department of Health?

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah, I

just wrote it down.

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

Thank you.

7

The other thing, during the process

8

of -- well, the approval process, as far as

9

Phase II, when you reviewed the plan in regards

10

to the type of -- to the number of materials

11

that's going to be moving into the particular

12

area, was the Department involved in regards to

13

the height of the fill at Maui Lani?

14
15

MR. ARAKAWA:

Your question is with regard to the

Phase II approval?

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

17

MR. ARAKAWA:

Yes.

It was mentioned that the Phase II

18

approval occurred back in 1990.

19

before giving you an answer,

20

review our files on that, if we can -- if we can

21

find them,

22

response,

23

I will.

I suppose I

I should, you know,

Before giving you a

I will review our files on it.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

I guess you have

24

inspectors out there every day.

With the number

25

of fill that's coming in on a daily basis,
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1

wasn't it a concern of the Department as far as

2

the height of the fill?

3

MR. ARAKAWA:

4

manner.

5

accordance with Chapter 20.08.

6

title of that chapter is Soil Erosion and

7

Sedimentation Control.

8

guidelines and requirements for cut and filIon

9

particular sites.

10
11

Let me answer your question in this
The grading permit 1S issued in
That's in -- the

It basically gives

It does not have any absolute

limit on the amount of fill or cut.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So as the Administrator of

12

the building permits, how would you determine

13

the height of the building if, you know, they

14

come in for building permits?

15

MR. ARAKAWA:

Okay.

The height of the -- building

16

height is regulated by the Planning Department.

17

I think that's the issue that you have here

18

before you.

19

which is administered by Planning.

20
21
22
23
24
25

That's in Title 19 of the Code,

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Chairman, thank you.

Mr. Arakawa, so when you actually take a
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1

look at that grading -- the application for

2

grading and grubbing, and you see something like

3

222,000 cubic yards that's going to be used on a

4

particular

5

obviously,

6

are there any flags that go up that take a look

7

at the impact of 222,000 cubic yards?

8
9

MR. ARAKAWA:

particular site, you know,
I don't know what the norm is, but

As I

as I mentioned, the Department

would look at the extent of cut and fill, and

10

how that cut or fill is being placed on the

11

site, and it must be placed in accordance with

12

Chapter 20.08.
So there are certain limitations as far

13

14

as the -- the angle of cut or fill.

15

limitations on cut or fill that can occur next

16

to property lines.

17

required for,

18

But as I mentioned, there is no limit on the

19

height, the absolute amount of height of fill

20

that can be added or the cut that can be added.

21

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

There are

There are benches that are

you know, certain amounts of fill.

Okay.

And then,

from the

22

Department, is there anybody who actually

23

inspects, who actually goes out and take a look

24

at projects with the large fill capacities?

25

MR. ARAKAWA:

Our inspectors would go out to check if
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1

in fact the construction company is doing the

2

construction in accord with the approved plans.

3

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

So it is not complaint driven?

4

lS a process that the Department normally

5

engages in?

6

MR. ARAKAWA:

They do go out.

They do respond to

7

complaints, but I believe they do go out

8

periodically, too, to check as well.

9
10
11
12
13

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Okay.

It

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

All right.

Members, at this time --

Ms. Anderson, quickly,

14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

15

CHAIR TAVARES:

16

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I hope.

Yes.

Thank you.
You know, there are

17

restrictions on the amount of fill in 20.08 In

18

that you need a certain amount,

19

the permit changes.

20

for them to do this much fill,

21

mass grading permit.

22

grading permit, the Director has to be assured

23

that their -- their best management practices

24

are in place to prevent disturbance of the

25

surrounding area.

you know, of --

In other words,

in order

they had to get a

And in order to get a mass

And you know,

222,000 cubic
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1

yards is a lot of soil, and I would imagine that

2

it's going to end up being greater than 15 feet

3

In height in some areas.

4

And so I asked at the last -- I don't

5

see that a soils

6

ever requested, Mr. Arakawa,

7

Department.

8

Code, 20.08.

9

MR. ARAKAWA:

a soil engineer's report was
from your

And that's a requirement in the

Councilmember,

I don't have that

10

particular file In front of me, but I can

11

certainly check to see if in fact a soils report

12

was submitted.

13
14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Yeah, because their

grading -- pardon me, Chair.
Their grading

15

their grading report

16

does not indicate that a soils report was

17

required, and the -- the grading permit was

18

signed off without it for 228,500 cubic yards.
So I think that what we need, Madam

19
20

Chair, lS we need a copy of the grading report.

21

We need a copy of their erosion control plan.
I think I asked for this at the last

22
23

meeting, and I -- I don't know if you requested

24

it.

25

We need the grading report and the
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1

grading plan, which are two different things.

2

And there should also be an erosion control

3

plan.

4

report.

5

soils -- an engineer's soil report.

6

like to see those for the record.

7

There should also be a drainage plan and
And also a soils engineer's -- a
And I would

You know, the -- I am sure no one's had

8

the chance to look at this like I have.

There

9

is extensive drainage alteration going on for

10

this project, the Palama Drive project.

11

Members have a chance to look at the documents,

12

they will see that an October 2004 letter was

13

submitted to Development Services

14

Administration, from Brian Hash -- sorry,

15

Brian -- Hashiro,

16

with three pages, 16 specific questions, on

17

exactly how this elaborate drainage proposal lS

18

gOlng to work.

19

And as

from the Highways Division,

And this lS a project that still has not

20

received final subdivision approval.

So I would

21

hope that the Department would come back with

22

some more clear ideas or at least some

23

documentation as to how they intend to approve

24

this project given all the -- the questions

25

about the actual drainage proposal that they are
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doing.

2

They are putting in sump pumps, and

3

submersible pumps, and -- and I mean, 16 long

4

questions of exactly how this is going to work.

5

And this is based on -- these -- if you

6

will look on that one page I gave you, Members,

7

that has the fill

8

it has the lines for the grading, you will see

9

that the fill is actually filling up over where

I

mean, the Palama Drive,

10

the drainage pipes are going to go.

11

all connected, the drainage and the fill is all

12

connected.

13

So this is

And because it hasn't received final

14

subdivision approval, I think that we need more

15

explanation from the Department on should

16

should there -- I mean, we have looked in the

17

record.

18

in the subdivision file, that I

19

but I would like to know how the developer is

20

going to be able to satisfy all these questions.

21

This is October 11th, 2004, and I

22

nothing in the -- in the -- and this was

23

attached to their preliminary approval, that

24

they had to answer all these questions.

25

don't see anything in their subdivision file

They may have documents that were not
am not aware of,

have seen
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1

that addresses any of these questions.

2

think it would be helpful if we could get that

3

also from the Department.

4

So I

And again, all the requirements for a

5

mass grading permit such as this, whatever they

6

have, we should have it, Madam Chair.

7

And I think that if the residents at

8

Palama Drive are still suffering from dust and

9

we are not certain of the content of this soil,

10

that it should be top priority for this

11

Department and their inspectors to be on top of

12

the dust control.
And if there's a problem -- and they've

13
14

got plenty of residents telling them there lSi

15

their homes are unlivable -- there is a

16

provision in Chapter 20.08 that allows the

17

Director of Public Works to put a stop work

18

order on the project until these issues are

19

addressed appropriately.
I think this Administration needs to

20
21

take some responsibility for the community --

22

community that's being adversely affected by

23

this, Madam Chair.

24

do so.

They are empowered by the County Code to

25

do so.

The developer has a hold-harmless

They have got every right to
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1

agreement against the County, not to mention a

2

$7 million bond.

3

So why are these people suffering?

4

I would also like to request, Madam

5

Chair,

6

of or -- or a tracking of how the ownership

7

changed on these parcels, and when the ownership

8

changed, and when the official transfer was

9

done.

from the Department, that we get a list

10

You know, according to the Maui Lani

11

Project District zonlng, any transfer of

12

ownership has to be notified to the Planning

13

Commission.

14

Mr. Peroff and his group purchased these

15

parcels.

16

Was it after the preliminary subdivision was

17

submitted?

18

could get away with this kind of fill?

19

to know that.

20

So I would like to know when

Was it after the Phase III approval?

Was it after they found out they
We need

And we need to know when their ownership

21

took place, and was it -- was the transfer of

22

ownership from Maui Lani Partners, or whoever it

23

was, to Mr. Peroff's group, was that ever

24

brought to the Planning Commission for their

25

approval?
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1

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

2

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.
Thank you.

If there are any other questions,

4

please get them to my staff.

5

defer this item with no objection, Members.

If not, we will

6

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you for hanging in there with us,

8

9

And any announcements?

everyone, and this meeting is adjourned.

10

ACTION:

11

12

DEFER pending further

discussion.

13
14

5:40 p.m.

ADJOURN:

15
16
17
18
19

20
21
22
23
24
25
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C E R T I F I CAT E

I, CHARI L. POSSELL, Certified Shorthand

3

Reporter, State of Hawaii, do hereby certify

4

that the proceedings were taken down by me in

5

machine shorthand and were thereafter reduced to

6

typewriting under my supervision; that the

7

foregoing represents, to the best of my ability,

8

a true and correct transcript of the proceedings

9

had in the foregoing matter.

10

I further certify that I am not attorney

11

for any of the parties hereto, nor in any way

12

concerned with the cause.

13

DATED this 28th day of June, 2006.
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